
By Adam Swift

A proposal to renovate 
a rooming house at 165 
Hawthorne St. is sched-
uled to come before the 
Planning Board on July 
25.

Some city officials do 
have some concerns about 
the project, including the 
potential displacement of 
18 residents who currently 
live in the rooming house.

At last week’s Zoning 
Board of Appeals meeting, 
attorney Anthony Rossi 
made the initial presenta-
tion on the project to the 
board on behalf of owner 
Rick Costa.

The city’s Licensing 
Commission previously 
approved the change of 
ownership at the rooming 
house to Costa back in 

June.
The building currently 

has a retail space on the 
first floor and 18 single 
room occupancy units on 
the upper floors. Rossi said 
Costa plans to keep the 
18 units, but is planning 
on expanding the single 
room occupancy rooms 
with kitchenettes and 
bathrooms, and adding six 
one-bedroom apartments 
on the first floor.

“He has purchased 
many rooming houses in 
Chelsea and he’s redone 
them beautifully,” said 
Rossi.

Rossi noted that the 
building at 165 Haw-
thorne St. was identified 
as a problem building in 
the city by former City 

Special to the Record

Chelsea resident Joe 
Resnek, known as Joe 
Rez, electrified a capac-
ity crowd with his musi-
cal performance Saturday 
night during his first-ev-
er concert at the Apolli-
naire’s Riseman Family 
Theatre on Winnisimmet 
Street.

Resnek performed sev-
eral of his own songs to 
the delight of his friends 
and fans in attendance. 
He also interacted magi-
cally with the audience in 
between sets, with fans 
shouting, “Joe, Joe, Joe,” 
as a show of support.

Resnek is a graduate of 
Harvard College and Har-
vard Law School. He has 
stepped away from his le-
gal career to focus on his 
music. The talented vocal-
ist has been steadily build-
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Last week, Chelsea’s 
Affordable Housing Trust 
Fund Board voted to en-
dorse the sale and redevel-
opment of 41-43 Orange 
Street by Comunidades 
Enraizadas Community 
Land Trust and Habitat 
for Humanity Greater 
Boston in cooperation 
with the City of Chelsea’s 
Department of Housing 
and Community Develop-
ment, pending finalization 
of the land disposition 
agreement.

Working in partnership, 
Communidades Enraiza-
das and Habitat Greater 
Boston plan to develop 
four to five affordable 
condo units on the site, 
adding critically needed 
affordable homeowner-
ship opportunities. 

This vote marks a mile-
stone for both the City 

of Chelsea and Comuni-
dades Enraizadas Com-
munity Land Trust in their 
shared commitment to 
permanently affordable 
homeownership in Chel-
sea. 

The Affordable Hous-
ing Trust Fund Board 
vote follows 15 years of 
organizing by Latina im-
migrant housing activists 
in Chelsea in response to 
the crisis of displacement 
in their city. Comuni-
dades Enraizadas (“Root-
ed Communities”) Com-
munity Land Trust was 
founded by, and is led by, 
majority Central Ameri-
can immigrant residents 
who have been uproot-
ed and forced to migrate 
from their home countries 
and are now facing dis-
placement again as hous-
ing prices continue to rise.

By Adam Swift

Earlier this month, Chel-
sea received a half-million 
dollar award for an EPA 
Brownfields Assessment 
Grant as part of the Biden 
Administration’s Invest-
ing in America Agenda.

The community-wide 
grant funds will be used 
to conduct environmental 
site assessments, conduct 
community engagement 
activities, and prepare 
cleanup and reuse plans. 
The target area for this 
grant is the Chelsea Creek 
waterfront located along 
Marginal Street and East-

ern Avenue from the Tobin 
Bridge at Route 1 to Cres-
cent Street. 

Priority sites include 
the Former Forbes Litho-
graph, the New England 
Trawler, Amoco Petro-
leum, Boston Hides & 
Furs, Seagulls Auto Sales, 
and the Fitzgerald Ship-
yard.

“The City of Chelsea 
is pleased to be the recip-
ient of these much needed 
resources,” said Karl Al-
len, the city’s economic 
development planner and 
the program administrator 
for the grant. “The funds 
will be used to spur the 

redevelopment of prop-
erties along our water-
front industrial corridor to 
transform under-utilized 
properties into productive 
uses that will bring good, 
living-wage jobs to the 
community.  These efforts 
will leverage prior plan-
ning work already done 
through the Chelsea Creek 
Municipal Harbor Plan 
and help property owners 
to characterize and ad-
dress historic contamina-
tion on their parcels.”

The EPA selected 14 
communities in Massa-
chusetts to receive 14 
grants totaling $8,740,000 

in competitive EPA 
Brownfields funding 
through the Multipurpose, 
Assessment, Revolving 
Loan Fund, and Cleanup 
(MARC) Grant programs. 
Thanks to the historic 
boost from the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law, this is 
the largest ever funding 
awarded in the history of 
the EPA’s Brownfields 
MARC Grant programs.

These investments are 
part of President Biden’s 
Investing in America 
Agenda to grow the Amer-

Senator Sal DiDomen-
ico joined his colleagues, 
as well as early education 
and care advocates for a 
State House rally in sup-
port of the Common Start 
bill. “From my first day 
in the Senate I have been 
pushing for expanded ac-
cess to early education and 
increasing staff salaries to 
ensure the educators can 
earn a good living,” said 
Senator DiDomenico. 
“This critical legislation 
will ensure every child 
and family in Massachu-
setts can access afford-
able, high-quality, early 

education and childcare 
and deliver significantly 
better pay and benefits for 
early educators. We must 
pass this bill and keep our 
state a livable and wel-
coming home for families 
of all incomes.”

The Common Start 
bills in the Senate and the 
House, respectively, are 
S.301 and H.489, an act 
providing affordable and 
accessible high-quality 
early education and care 
to promote child develop-
ment and well-being and 
support the economy.

DIDOMENICO FIGHTS FOR EARLY EDUCATION ALONGSIDE 
ADVOCATES AT STATE HOUSE RALLY | PHOTO RELEASE

Senator DiDomenico speaks 
with an early education and 
care advocate.

Senator DiDomenico with 
Amy O’Leary, Executive 
Director of Strategies for 
Children.

Senator DiDomenico with colleagues and advocates on the Grand Staircase.

Affordable Housing Trust 
approves Orange Street 
condominium proposal

Planning Board to consider 
Hawthorne St. proposal

Joe Rez excites capacity crowd in 
concert at Riseman Family Theatre

Joe Rez is immersed in his 
music while performing for 
the audience at his first con-
cert Saturday in Chelsea.

COURTESY PHOTO

Chelsea environmental planner Karl Allen, second from left, receiving the $500,000 EPA Brownfields grant.

City receives $500,000 EPA Brownfields grant
See ORANGE STREET Page 7

See GRANT Page 7
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By Michael Coughlin Jr. 

Community Servings, 
a non-profit organiza-
tion based out of Jamaica 
Plain, has been and con-
tinues to be at the forefront 
of serving communities 
throughout Massachusetts 
and parts of Rhode Island 
through programs encom-
passing food. 

The organization, 
founded in 1990, began 
by providing hot meals to 
folks from Dorchester and 
Roxbury with HIV and 
AIDS. Over time, the pro-
gram has expanded to pro-
viding medically-tailored 
meals to those throughout 
Massachusetts and parts of 
Rhode Island battling crit-
ical and chronic illnesses. 

The medically-tailored 
meals program, which 
helps individuals dealing 
with a plethora of illness-
es, such as diabetes, HIV/
AIDS, cancer, and more, 
serves those from various 
backgrounds and is abso-
lutely free for clients. 

Just last year, Com-
munity Servings served 
over 5,000 clients, most 
of whom are referred to 
the organization by care 
providers. Per Commu-
nity Servings’ July 1, 
2021-June 30, 2022 an-
nual report, 93% of the 
organization’s clients live 
under 200% of the Federal 
Poverty Line, 14% expe-
rience unstable housing, 
and 9.8% are under 18 
years old. 

Following a referral 
from a care provider, the 
organization has a team of 
registered dietician nutri-
tionists who consult with 
clients to determine the 
best diet for each person to 
improve their health and 
to educate clients on man-
aging their illness through 
food. 

Through the organiza-
tion’s medically-tailored 
meals program, clients re-
ceive 10 meals a week, to-
taling up to about 30 items, 
either delivered through a 
driver or shipped depend-
ing on a client’s location. 

According to Bri-
an Hillmer, Community 
Servings’ Chief Culinary 
Officer, the complexity 
and customization of its 
nutrition intervention sets 
the organization apart 
from other programs. 

“Our nutrition inter-
vention is specifically 
designed for each health 
priority a client may have. 
So we have 15 diets — 16 
diets — but they overlay 
three times, so it ends up 
being over a 100 unique 
combinations of nutrition 
intervention that we build 
every day,” said Hillmer. 

“It’s that level of com-
plexity and customization 
that I think makes us re-
ally effective for our cli-
ents,” he added. 

Through this program, 
Community Servings 
works from hundreds of 
recipes to enhance the 
variety for its clients, so 
much so that Hillmer men-
tioned clients could go for 
weeks without getting the 
same item. 

Some of the biggest hits 
among clients mentioned 
were Caponata, Pot Pie, 
Steak Tips, and Meatloaf.

“Just because a person 
is unlucky enough to ex-
perience critical or chron-
ic illnesses doesn’t mean 
they should be subjected 
to culinary austerity,” said 
Hillmer. 

Additionally, Commu-
nity Servings stresses the 
locality of its ingredients 

through the organization’s 
local food initiative. 

“If we’re purchasing 
things locally, we’re re-
turning that money to the 
local community. If we’re 
purchasing things locally, 
we’re shortening that sup-
ply chain and the carbon 
output,” said Hillmer. 

Not only does purchas-
ing food locally help the 
environment and support 
local economies, but ac-
cording to Hillmer, it also 
allows Community Serv-
ings to work with food 
producers who align with 
the organization’s mission 
and get the best possible 
local food for clients. 

“Since we deal with 
producers directly, a lot of 
times, we’re able to actu-
ally access food that may 
be considered like high-
end expensive, but since 
we’re establishing these 
sort of relationships and 
cooperative partnerships 
with them, we’re able to 
provide literally the abso-
lute best product available 
in New England for our 
clients,’ said Hillmer. 

The medically-tai-
lored meals program has 
seemed to be a hit with 
clients — 80% of clients 
responded to a 2022 sur-
vey that they were either 
extremely satisfied or very 
satisfied with the service. 

Since 2020 the meals 
and clients served by the 
organization have in-
creased by 130%, and per 
Ryan Levasseur, Commu-
nity Servings’ Director of 
Communications, the or-
ganization is projected to 
serve over 5,000 individu-
al clients this year. 

In addition, Community 
Servings also has a vast 
amount of other program-
ming and engages with 
the community at large to 
ensure that it can fulfill the 
needs of the medically-tai-
lored meal clients. 

“Medically-tailored 
meals is in the center — 
think of it almost like a 
bicycle wheel — that’s the 
center, and everything else 
is a spoke coming off of 
it,” said Levasseur. 

For example, the orga-
nization has over 100 vol-
unteers coming in daily to 
help with food preparation 
and other work as part of 
its robust volunteer pro-
gram. 

“They could be helping 
butcher meats and fish; 
they could be prepping 
vegetables. So, in addition 
to that, they are packaging 
and portioning individual 
components that make up 
the bag that every client 
gets,” said Levasseur. 

Moreover, the organi-
zation offers a 12-week 
food-service training pro-
gram called the Teaching 
Kitchen for individuals 
often facing barriers in 
employment to learn how 
to work in a food-ser-
vice environment and get 
ServSafe training, which 
helps them get jobs in the 
food industry. 

“They’re here learning 
so that they can go out and 
be in a better place to get 
a job somewhere in food 
service or a restaurant. 
We provide them with the 
training and also the job 
placement support,” said 
Levasseur.  

“They’re also — those 
trainees — are also help-
ing Brian’s [Hillmer] team 
make the meals for our cli-
ents. So not only are they 
learning, they’re contrib-
uting to what we do and 
what we’re able to pro-

vide,” he added. 
Along with all the com-

munity engagement and 
programs Community 
Servings offers, it is also 
doing significant things 
in the fields of advocacy 
and is a national leader in 
medically-tailored meal 
research. 

In terms of advocacy 
Community Servings is a 
founding partner of The 
Food is Medicine Co-
alition (FIMC), which, 
according to the organi-
zation’s aforementioned 
report, is a “national 
association of not-for-
profit providers of medi-
cally-tailored meals and 
medically-tailored food 
and nutrition services.” 

The annual report also 
indicates that the coali-
tion’s goal is to broaden 
access to the types of ser-
vices mentioned above. 
FIMC is also supporting 
a bill called the Medically 
Tailored Home-Delivered 
Meal Demonstration Pilot 
Act. 

Further, FIMC has an 
accelerator initiative that 
teaches other food-related 
non-profits what organi-
zations like Community 
Servings do to make med-
ically-tailored meals more 
available in other commu-
nities. 

Community Servings 
also works with local, 
state, and federal repre-
sentatives to shape policy 
around this type of work 
down in Washington, D.C. 

Last fall, there was the 
White House Conference 
on Hunger, Nutrition, and 
Health — the first such 
conference since 1969 in 
which the Biden Adminis-
tration revealed a national 
strategy that included the 
types of intervention orga-

nizations like Community 
Servings provides.

“We’re doing some big 
things. We’re movers and 
shakers in a lot of ways, 
policy-wise, that I think 
people don’t — they 
might know Communi-
ty Servings for meals, 
but they don’t know that 
we’re working really hard 
to impact things like legis-
lation and pilot bills,” said 
Levasseur. 

Moreover, regarding re-
search, Community Serv-
ings has three National 
Institutes of Health (NIH) 
schedule R01 research 
programs which Hillmer 
described as “the absolute 
top-tier of credibility.” 

“The National Insti-
tutes of Health basically 
provides grants for it, and 
normally an agency might 
get one ever, and we’ve 
basically gotten three 
within the last like two or 
three years,” said Hillmer. 

The studies look at the 
impacts of things like 
medically-tailored meals 
and nutritional counseling 
for individuals with differ-
ent conditions. For exam-
ple, one study looks at the 
impacts of medically-tai-
lored meals and structured 
nutrition counseling on in-
dividuals with type 2 dia-
betes who experience food 
insecurity. 

Through all of its pro-
grams, advocacy, and re-
search, there is no doubt 
that Community Servings 
is doing its best to help 
continue serving the sick 
and local communities but 
also extend that support 
around the country. 

To learn more about 
everything Community 
Servings has to offer, you 
can visit https://www.
servings.org/.
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Community Servings, a non-profit organization based out 
of Jamaica Plain, supports communities through various
programs.

Serving the community through foodYES, OUR DEMOCRACY 
IS ON THE EDGE 

The national political scene Is probably the last thing 
that any of us want to be thinking about in the middle of 
July, but some recent events are making it clear that the 
attack on the Capitol on January 6  was just the opening 
round of what promises to be an unprecedented assault 
on our democracy and Constitution not seen since the 
Confederates fired on Ft. Sumter in 1861.

For example, former vice-president Mike Pence has 
been greeted with a chorus of boos at recent gatherings 
of conservative groups, particularly when he told the 
crowd that he lacked the authority to overturn the Elec-
toral College results of the 2020 Presidential election.

Similarly, former Arkansas governor Asa Hutchinson, 
who has been a vocal critic of former President Trump 
for the past few years, was booed repeatedly at a recent 
convention of young conservatives.

What these and other incidents demonstrate is that 
there is a solid percentage of our fellow Americans who 
do not believe in the basic principles of our democracy 
and who will use any means necessary to achieve their 
goals.

These folks claim to be “patriotic Americans,” but be-
ing a patriotic American does not merely mean waving 
the flag -- it means respecting our Constitution and our 
laws -- and it is obvious to anyone paying attention that 
many of these folks are gearing up for what may be a 
violent uprising in 2024 that will strain our nation’s de-
mocracy to a degree not seen since 1861.

 

HERE’S SOME CONSOLATION 
FOR SOX FANS

With the Major League Baseball season resuming 
after the All-Star break, the Red Sox appear destined 
to relegation to the realm of mediocrity. Sure, they’re 
above .500, but our Sox don’t appear to have either the 
pitching or the hitting to make a run to the playoffs.

However, as we looked briefly at the standings on 
Monday, there was one ray of brightness -- the Yankees 
were in last place in the American League East with us!

There is a term for what we were feeling -- schaden-
freude -- the concept that one derives happiness only 
from the misfortunes of others.

To be sure, we’re disappointed that the Sox once 
again will be on the outside looking in. 

But if the Yankees also are out of the playoff picture 
-- well, that’s a cause for joy in and of itself.

MORE BIZARRO COMMENTS 
BY RFK JR.

Well, as if right on cue, two days after our editorial  
last week (“RFK Jr. is a disgrace to his family name”) 
about the delusional “campaign” for President by Rob-
ert F. Kennedy Jr., he made this disturbing comment at a 
luncheon in New York City, which was reported by the 
New York Post:

“There is an argument that it (COVID 19) is ethni-
cally targeted. COVID-19 attacks certain races dispro-
portionately. COVID-19 is targeted to attack Caucasians 
and black people. The people who are most immune are 
Ashkenazi Jews and Chinese.”

As the Anti-Defamation League and others have 
pointed out, Kennedy’s comments are not merely ludi-
crous, but they encourage those who might believe in 
his bonkers conspiracy theories to engage in dangerous 
racist and anti-semitic behavior.

It is obvious that Kennedy is on an ego trip -- his “cam-
paign” for president is an old-man’s version (he’s 69) of 
a mid-life crisis. Hopefully, he’ll continue to make even 
more nutty pronouncements so that soon enough he’ll 
go back to where he came from and we won’t have to 
put up with him.
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HEADING OFF 
TO COLLEGE?

DON’t 
forget 

your roots

get 1-year of 
hometown 

news for $50

By Seth Daniel

The long-standing St. 

Stanislaus Polish Catholic 

Church on Chestnut Street 

held its la
st public Masses 

last week after 
115 years 

of perseverance – surviv-

ing two conflagrations – in 

serving the faithful in the 

Polish language.

Parishioners held a bit-

tersweet remembrance of 

all the history and hard 

work put into the Parish 

over the decades – partic-

ularly thanking Pastor An-

drew Grelak, a Polish priest 

who came to the Parish in 

1996 and has served tire-

lessly with time, devotion 

and his own money.

“It is 
with the sam

e Bóg 

zapłać that I turn to you, the 

most faith
ful parishioners,” 

read a letter 
spoken aloud 

during the last Mass on 

Sunday. “You maintained 

the Parish spiritually with 

your regular particip
ation in 

the Holy Mass as 
well as fi

-

nancially paying your dues 

and contributing your hard-

earned money to various 

renovation projects o
ver the 

years. F
or you this was sim

-

ply a holy obligation that 

TRASH 

NOTICE
Due to the 

holiday, trash will 

be delayed by 

one day. 
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ADVERTISERS & READERS

OUR OFFICE W
ILL BE CLOSED MONDAY, SEP

T. 7TH

 IN OBSERVANCE OF LABOR DAY

News and Advertisi
ng Deadlines for the 

week of
 Sept. 

9th & 10th will be

FRIDAY, SEP
T. 4TH AT 4PM

Celebrate SafelyEmail news to

editor@
reverejou

rnal.com

Email Advertisem
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Thank You CHELSEA 

For your support!

I look forward to continuing to serve as YOUR Representative!
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By Cary Shuman

Revere 
Council-

lor-at-Large Jessica
 Ann 

Giannino carried
 Chelsea 

at the polls on her way to 

earning an impressive vic-

tory in the Sixteenth Suf-

folk District 
Democratic 

Primary for State Represen-

tative Tuesday, defeatin
g 

Joseph Gravellese 
in the 

hard-fought elect
ion.

Giannino receiv
ed 601 

votes in Chelsea 
while 

Gravellese 
receiv

ed 453 

votes. Giannino also re-

corded solid votes in Re-

vere an
d Saugus to win by 

an approximate 20-per cen
t 

margin overall. 
The two 

candidates w
ere se

eking to 

succeed retirin
g State R

ep. 

RoseLee Vincent.

Chelsea 
Council-

lor-at-Large Leo Robinson, 

who supported Giannino in 

the electio
n, said that the 

Revere res
ident ran “a very 

good campaign.”

“Jessic
a really reached 

out to the people of Chel-

sea an
d they found her very 

warm and sincere an
d that’s 

why they came out and they 

voted for her,” sa
id Robin-

son.
Giannino thanked the 

voters in the district 
for 

their incredible show of 

support and sharing her vi-

sion for a better f
uture. Gi-

annino releas
ed the follow-

ing statem
ent:

“To the residents of 

the 16th Suffolk District 
- 

thank you. This is th
e honor 

of my life. T
hank you to all 

who came out to vote today, 

to those who provided feed-

back, insight and support. 

Thank you for sharing my 

vision for a better future. 

To every person in Chelsea, Councillor Jessica Giannino is shown with her biggest fans, 

her Grandmother, JoAnne Giannino and her father, RPD 

Sgt. Christopher Giannino and her dog, Sam Adams. A pink 

light burned brightly in the window all day leading to the 

victory Tuesday night.

Giannino wins State R
ep. Democrati

c Primary

in the 16th Suffolk District
 that includes Chelsea

By Seth Daniel

They say the Mystic/

Tobin Bridge is a symbol 

for the great u
nification of 

two places 
– Chelsea 

and 

Charlesto
wn – but those 

folks haven’t looked at re-

cent elect
ion results.

It was once again a game 

of turnout on either side 

of the Bridge for the state
 

representative race, 
with 

incumbent Rep. Dan Ryan 

of Charlesto
wn cruising to 

a hard-fought victory over 

Chelsea 
City Councillor 

Damali Vidot on Tuesday, 

Sept. 1.
The vote count was clea

r 

on that point. Overall, S
tate 

Rep. Ryan beat Councillor 

Vidot 4,195 to 3,093 – a 

differen
ce of 1,102 votes 

in the end. The key to the 

race w
as a g

reater 
turnout 

in Charlesto
wn, which has 

been the story of that sea
t 

for many years – going back 

to electi
ons between Ryan 

and Chelsea 
City Council 

President Roy Avellaneda 

(who endorsed Ryan this 

time around). In Charles-

town, Ryan got 3,319 votes 

compared to Vidot’s 1,223 

votes. However, in Chelsea, 

Vidot got 1,870 votes com-

pared to Ryan’s 876 votes. 

In the end, Charlesto
wn 

turned out higher, and Ryan 

won. On the other sid
e of 

the Bridge, keeping the seat 

in Charlesto
wn was a m

a-

jor part of the cam
paign, as 

Charlesto
wn went 37 years 

before Ryan was elected
 

without having a resid
ent in 

elected
 office.

Another caveat of the 

campaign was the substan-

tial am
ount of money that 

was drawn into the race, 

nearly $200,000 was rais
ed 

by both candidates com-

bined at the end – a huge 

influx for a local sta
te rep-

resentative race
. The story 

there was a great deal of 

money coming from out-

Ryan Returns

State Rep. Dan Ryan earns victory in Primary

PHOTO SETH DANIEL

State Rep. Dan Ryan celebrates with Councilor Leo 

Robinson following Ryan’s win in the hard-fought state 

representative race against Councillor Damali Vidot. While 

Vidot won Chelsea by 1,000 votes, Ryan played strong 

in Charlestown and won the race by 1,102 votes. He will 

return to the State House for another term in January.

See RYAN Page 2

See GIANNOINO Page 2

By Seth Daniel

Congressman Joe Ken-

nedy III sco
red a rare

 win in 

Chelsea 
on Tuesday night, 

Sept. 1, in a Democratic 

Primary that was all 
about 

his opponent, U.S. Senator 

Ed Markey – who took the 

statew
ide vote decidedly.

In Chelsea, 
Kennedy got 

2,097 votes (52 percent) to 

Markey’s 1,903 votes (47 

percent), built on a cam-

paign that cam
e to Chelsea 

numerous times and espe-

cially in August when he 

dropped by Golden Canno-

li and came last Saturday 

campaigning with New 

York Congressman Adriano 

Espaillat.

Kennedy also had the 

support of Councilor Judith 

Garcia, 
who had joined the 

campaign staff during the 

summer. Council President 

Roy Avellaneda was also 

very strongly in the Kenne-

dy camp as well.

Kennedy’s win in Chel-

sea follows a clear 
trend 

where he did very well in 

Latino and Spanish-speak-

Kennedy bucks the tren
d in Chelsea

See KENNEDY  Page 3

By Seth Daniel

Monday starte
d the first 

of 10 days of professional 

development for teachers 

as they learn the ins and 

outs of a new, more refi
ned 

remote learning program 

prior to children returning 

to school on Sept. 16.

Typically,
 teachers and 

administrato
rs and staff 

have gathered in the Chel-

sea High gym with electe
d 

officials f
or a breakfast an

d 

then a rall
y-like Convoca-

tion. It has marked the be-

ginning of the school term
 

for years on end, always 

featuring a speech high-

lighting the vision of the 

district 
given by the super-

intendent. This year, S
upt. 

Almi Abeyta was to give 

her first such speech, but 

things were alt
ered due to 

COVID-19 and that speech 

came online while tea
chers 

sat mostly at home in front 

of their computers.

Abeyta said this week 

marked the beginning of a 

10-day training in the dis-

trict’s 
Remote Learning 2.0 

program. The district 
will 

be using several differen
t 

online platforms for vari-

ous subjects a
nd grade lev-

els, req
uiring a great deal of 

learning curve for teach
ers 

before they hit the virtual 

classro
om this month.

We have improved our 

remote learning from the 

spring; we have learned 

from what did not work so 

well in the spring and from 

our successe
s in the sum-

mer,” sh
e said. 

The training will also 

include: Remote Learning, 

Safety, 
Family and Com-

munity Engagement, So-

cial Emotional Learning 

and Anti-Bias professional 

development. 

Prior to the beginning of 

work, several school and 

City leaders delivered on-

line messages – messages 

that were highlighted by 

Abeyta’s sp
eech. This time, 

it was less
 about an overall 

vision and more about mo-

tivating teachers to be there 

emotionally, a
s well as 

ac-

ademically,
 as they return 

to teach
 children that likely 

have been traumatized
 in 

some way by COVID-19 

and family upheaval.

“We are living in un-

precedented times,” 
she 

said. “But, I know that we 

will rise to the occasio
n. 

We will stay focused on 

our mission of welcom-

ing and educating all stu-

dents.  This is even more 

important during this tim
e 

because our students need 

Teachers return to school virtually 

in first-ever online Convocation

Profess
ional 

Develop
ment

See TEACHERS Page 6

Bóg zap
łac’ (G

od Bless Y
ou) 

St. Stanislaus says good-by after 115 years

Call (781) 485-0588 to place your 
subscription over the phone!
Name:_________________________
Address:_______________________
______________________________
City:______________Zip:_________

Mail to: Independent Newspapers, 385 Broadway, Ste 105, Revere 
MA 02151 with a check or cash payment

Buy/Sell? Lease. Residential & Commercial 
 TEXT OR CALL JEFFREY BOWEN

781-201-9488

jeff@chelsearealestate.com  chelsearealestate.com 

Real Estate Transfers
BUYER 1    SELLER 1    ADDRESS                   PRICE   
De Henriquez, Rosa M Lewis, Kevin 13 Willard St               $865,000  
Malin, Dmitry           Balch, Christan K 55 Eleanor St #14           $295,000  
Diaz, Eugene              Home Equity Mtg Loan Ass 59 Clark Ave                $600,000  
Oh, Juhyeon Mitchell, Bridgette 175 Cottage St #415             $440,000  
Mandracchia, Lisania C Shaw, Jenny D          212 Washington Ave #3     $325,000  
Dlg Holdings LLC Guerrero, Jeffrey      416 Crescent Ave              $407,000

Restaurant 
For Sale 

by owner in NH
Ossipee area, on 5 

acres lot, 3.883 sf.bldg, 
450’ frontage on rt 16.

522sf owner’s sweet on 
second floor. 439k
Call 781-808-6473

The prevalence of se-
vere maternal morbidity 
nearly doubled in Mas-
sachusetts from 2011 to 
2020, with Black non-His-
panic birthing people 
consistently experiencing 
the highest rates of labor 
and delivery complica-
tions among all races and 
ethnicities, according to 
a first-of-its-kind report 
by the Massachusetts De-
partment of Public Health 
(DPH). 

Severe maternal mor-
bidity (SMM) involves 
unexpected complications 
of labor and delivery that 
result in significant con-
sequences to the birth-
ing person’s health. Such 
complications include 
life-threatening conditions 
(such as heart attacks, 
acute kidney failure, ec-
lampsia, and sepsis), as 
well as situations that re-
quire the need for life-sav-
ing procedures (such as 
the removal of the uterus) 
to manage serious condi-
tions. 

“Massachusetts has the 
best health care system in 
the country, but this report 
shows that there is much 
more work that we need 
to do to address racial and 
gender inequities in health 
care. It is essential that ev-
eryone has access to com-
prehensive, high-quality 
and inclusive maternal 
health care,” said Gover-
nor Maura Healey. “We 

can and must do better for 
mothers, for kids and for 
families – and our admin-
istration is committed to 
doing just that.”

“We can’t address 
what we’re not measur-
ing, and this report shines 
a painful light on what 
we’ve known to be true 
for a while – women of 
color are not receiving 
the high-quality mater-
nal health care that they 
need and deserve,” said 
Lieutenant Governor Kim 
Driscoll. “We are working 
across our administration 
and with partners in gov-
ernment and health care to 
reduce racial disparities in 
health care.”

The new report ret-
rospectively examined 
678,382 deliveries, in-
cluding both live births 
and fetal deaths, among 
483,699 Massachusetts 
residents from 2011 to 
2020. During this 10-year 
period, Black non-Hispan-
ic birthing people consis-
tently demonstrated the 
highest SMM rates, with 
inequities increasing an 
average of 10.1 percent 
each year. In 2011, the gap 
between SMM rates for 
Black non-Hispanic and 
white non-Hispanic birth-
ing people was two-fold. 
By 2020, the SMM rate 
for Black non-Hispanic 
birthing people was 2.5 
times higher than that of 
white non-Hispanic birth-

ing people, indicating a 25 
percent increase in the gap 
over that time.   

The report found that 
rates of SMM increased 
significantly for all birth-
ing people, nearly dou-
bling from 52.3 per 
10,000 deliveries in 2011 
to 100.4 per 10,000 de-
liveries in 2020, with an 
average annual increase 
of 8.9 percent. SMM rates 
increased by 7.8 percent 
per year on average for 
white non-Hispanic, 8.2 
percent for Hispanic, and 
10.5 percent for Asian/Pa-
cific Islander non-Hispan-
ic birthing people.  

The report also revealed 
significant inequities ex-
perienced by birthing 
people with disabilities – 
particularly for those with 
intellectual, vision, and 
mobility-related disabili-
ties. For every 10,000 de-
liveries, there were 131.6 
deliveries with SMM 
among people with intel-
lectual disabilities; 108.4 
among people with a vi-
sion disability; and 94.6 
among people with a mo-
bility disability, rates that 
were significantly high-
er than those for people 
without such disabilities.  

“When we look at ma-
ternal health outcomes 
through a lens of race and 
ethnicity, we see a differ-
ent picture of our health 
care system,” said Sec-
retary of Health and Hu-

man Services Kate Walsh. 
“Birthing people, particu-
larly women of color, face 
devastating levels of risk. 
We have a lot of work to 
do to improve outcomes, 
and this report is a call to 
action that tells us where 
we need to focus our ef-
forts to address the root 
causes of maternal health 
complications and close 
the racial gap.”

“This report provides a 
comprehensive and sober-
ing look at the worsening 
problem of inequities in 
severe maternal morbid-
ity,” said Department of 
Public Health Commis-
sioner Robert Goldstein, 
MD, PhD. “DPH will con-
tinue to share these data 
transparently as we work 
to urgently address the 
structural and systemic 
barriers in our health care 
and public health infra-
structure that contribute 
to these troubling out-
comes.”  

“The fact that these 
rates and the gaps have 
continued to worsen over 
time indicates that Black 
non-Hispanic birthing 
people have not benefit-
ed from improved medi-
cal knowledge and care,” 
said Hafsatou Diop, MD, 
MPH, Director of the Di-
vision of Maternal and 
Child Health Research 
and Analysis at DPH. “It 
has been long recognized 
that racism – not race – is 

the risk factor, as it leads 
to discriminatory beliefs 
and behaviors toward 
Black non-Hispanic birth-
ing people.” 

Identifying innovative 
ways to address racial in-
equities in SMM is a pri-
ority for DPH. In 2022, 
the department established 
a multi-disciplinary Ma-
ternal Health Task Force 
to create and implement a 
maternal health strategic 
plan. DPH also is address-
ing critical gaps in direct 
maternal and child clinical 
care using CDC’s Levels 
of Care Assessment Tool 
to establish the Levels of 
Maternal Care in MA. The 
goal is for pregnant peo-
ple at high risk to receive 
care in facilities that are 
prepared to provide the re-
quired level of specialized 
care, thereby reducing 
maternal morbidity and 
mortality in the state.

In addition, DPH is 
implementing targeted 
interventions for medi-
cally underserved com-
munities, with the goal of 
improving outcomes for 
those most impacted by 
SMM. This includes re-
mote blood pressure (BP) 
monitoring programs, 
which are currently being 
piloted at Baystate Medi-
cal Center, Brigham and 
Women’s Hospital and 
Boston Medical Center to 
improve awareness of ob-
stetric warning signs for 

patients with hypertensive 
disorders, including pre-
eclampsia/eclampsia. Hy-
pertensive disorders are 
a leading cause of severe 
maternal morbidity and 
postpartum readmission. 
DPH is also working with 
MassHealth to explore 
coverage options for re-
mote BP monitoring pro-
grams.

Overall, the data in the 
report underscore the need 
for enhanced monitoring 
and support for all birth-
ing people, with specific 
attention directed toward 
those groups at greater 
risk. In addition, the report 
highlights the importance 
of collecting and using 
data to identify and un-
derstand inequities and to 
inform approaches to ad-
dress serious public health 
problems. 

The report is the state’s 
first to specifically focus 
on maternal and child 
health using DPH’s Public 
Health Data Warehouse, 
which was created by leg-
islative statute in 2017.  

“To improve peripar-
tum health outcomes,” the 
report concludes, “state 
policy efforts must contin-
ue to target structural rac-
ism and ableism, as well 
as other socioeconomic 
and community drivers 
of adverse maternal out-
comes, including access to 
and quality of primary and 
prenatal care.”

New DPH report reveals rates of severe maternal morbidity

By Adam Swift

Over the course of near-
ly two decades, the Re-
vere Beach International 
Sand Sculpting Festival 
has emerged as one of the 
most popular events in the 
state, bringing renowned 
international artists and 
hundreds of thousands of 
tourists from around the 
globe to America’s first 
public beach.

This year, the 19th an-
nual festival returns from 
Friday, July 28 to Sunday, 
July 30 with a suitably big 
theme – Kong, celebrating 
the 90th anniversary of the 
giant ape.

The free event is hosted 
by the Revere Beach Part-
nership, a non-profit orga-
nization, and will feature 
vendors, food trucks, and 
a fireworks extravaganza 

on Saturday night in addi-
tion to the highly compet-
itive sand sculpture com-
petition.

“This event is one of 
many that makes me so 
proud to represent the City 
of Revere,” said Repre-
sentative Jessica Giannino 
(D-Revere). “The Interna-
tional Sand Sculpting Fes-
tival brings in hundreds of 
thousands of people who 
will have the opportuni-
ty to explore new restau-
rants, local vendors and a 
new hotel. Visitors from 
Massachusetts and be-
yond get to experience all 
that Revere has to offer. 

“I am so happy that 
this wonderful event on 
America’s first public 
beach continues to gain 
more momentum with 
each passing year and it is 
my hope that visitors will 

be back and bring their 
friends and family to en-
joy all that Revere and our 
beach has to offer.”

State Representative 
Jeff Turco, who is also an 
advisor on the board of the 
Revere Beach Partnership, 
said the event is a show-
piece for Revere and the 
region.

“It’s either the third or 
the fourth largest event 
in Massachusetts on an 
annual basis; over a mil-
lion people will come to 
Revere Beach during the 
course of the weekend and 
the days after to see the 
sculptures,” said Turco. 
“Clearly, it has become 
a marquee event in the 
country, the fact that so 
many people from around 
the country come to see 
the sculptures, and the fact 
that the partnership is able 

to get international sand 
sculptors to come in is a 
testament to the organiz-
ers of the event and the 
effort they put into it.”

The economic benefit of 
the event extends to local 
businesses, restaurants, 
and hotels, said Turco.

Among the sculptors 
expected to participate 
this year are Melineige 
Beauregard and Chris 
Guinto from Hawaii, Mor-
gan Rudluff from Califor-
nia, Joris Kivist from the 
Netherlands, and Slavian 
Borecki from Poland.

Closer to home, Debo-
rah Barret-Cutulle will be 
taking to the beach this 
year. Barret-Cutulle is a 
graduate of the Art Insti-
tute of Boston, and is a 
full-time artist working 
as an illustrator, muralist, 
and sand sculptor. Locals 
may have seen the 8’ x 96’ 
mural under the Sargent 
Street Bridge she painted. 
Barret-Cutulle has been 
attending the annual festi-
val since the first year, and 
this is her sixth year com-
peting.

The 15 sand sculptors 
from across the world will 
be competing for $28,000 
in prizes.

For entertainment, 
there will be over 20 acts 
of street performers, live 
music, and special per-
formance from Blue Man 
Group, in addition to vari-
ous amusement rides.

Vendors will include 

Sand Sculpting Festival returns to Revere Beach

Shown are scenes from last year’s Sand Sculpting Festival.

about 30 food trucks, and 
there will be about 20 
emerging small businesses 
and nonprofits taking part 
in the Beach Shop Pavil-
lion.

For the first time, the 
Samuel Adams Beer Gar-
den will offer live music, 
games, and entertainment 

from 1 p.m. to 9 p.m. on 
Friday, July 28 and Sat-
urday, July 29 and from 1 
p.m. to 6 p.m. on Sunday, 
July 30.

The awards ceremony 
is scheduled for 6:30 p.m. 
on Saturday, with the fire-
works scheduled to go off 
at 9 p.m. Saturday.
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SEND US 
YOUR 
NEWS
The Record 

encourages residents 
to submit engagement, 

wedding and birth 
announcements, news 
releases, business and 

education briefs,  
sports stories and 

photos for publication. 
Items should be 

forwarded to our 
offices at  

385 Broadway, Revere, 
MA 02151.  

We also encourage 
readers to e-mail news
releases and photos to  

stephen.quigley@
reverejournal.com

Join our
Americorps

Service
Team

As an AmeriCorps Primary Care Connector 
you can make a profound impact on the 
lives of underserved individuals, acting 
as an extension of the clinical team to 
help patients thrive in our community. 

Learn more:

EBNHC prohibits all forms of discrimination and harassment based on race, color, national origin, gender, age, religion, 
sexual orientation, disability, gender identity or expression, political affiliation, marital or parental status, pregnancy, reprisal, 

genetic information. Reasonable accommodation will be provided as needed for applications, interviews, and service.

Recent rainfall lifts 
MA out of drought

Energy and Environ-
mental Affairs (EEA) Sec-
retary Rebecca Tepper de-
clared drought conditions 
return to normal following 
above-normal rainfall for 
the month of June. All 
seven regions are at a Lev-
el 0-Normal Conditions, 
including the Western 
and Cape Cod Regions, 
which were previous-
ly declared at a Level-1 
Mild Drought. The decla-
rations are the result of a 
recommendation issued 
from a recent meeting of 
the Drought Management 
Task Force, comprised of 
state and federal officials 
and other entities. 

“After a week of dev-
astating floods in Western 
Massachusetts, it should 
not come as a surprise 
that the drought has lift-
ed,” said EEA Secretary 
Rebecca Tepper. “In re-
cent months, we’ve seen 
droughts, flooding, and 
wildfire smoke across our 
region. The climate crisis 

is very much here. The 
Healey-Driscoll Adminis-
tration is focused on ad-
dressing these impacts on 
all fronts – from disaster 
response to water conser-
vation efforts, to a swift 
transition to clean energy. 
We continue to monitor 
water levels closely as 
weather becomes more 
extreme.”

The month of June and 
the beginning of July have 
brought above-normal 
rainfall and near to be-
low-normal temperatures 
across the state. State of-
ficials expect above-aver-
age precipitation and near 
to slightly above-average 
temperatures for the rest 
of July. Normal Condi-
tions, as outlined in the 
Massachusetts Drought 
Management Plan, recom-
mends that overall water 
efficiency practices and 
preparedness actions such 
as water conservation and 
emergency planning ef-
forts continue at the local 

level and that state and 
local agencies work to re-
view, assess, and improve 
responses and actions 
implemented during the 
drought. 

With the declaration of 
Normal Conditions, the 
Drought Management 
Task Force will not meet 
again until a region in 
the state is experiencing 

drought conditions. How-
ever, state agencies will 
continue to monitor and 
assess conditions across 
Massachusetts. For further 
information on water con-

servation and what res-
idents and communities 
can do, please visit EEA’s 
Drought page and water 
conservation page.

Fresh and Local

Salads for supper
By Penny & Ed Cherubino

We enjoy salads for 
supper all year round but 
much more often when the 
summer heat makes hot 
meals less desirable. That 
doesn’t mean we skimp 
on protein or survive on 
bowls of greens. Many of 
our favorite salads have 
added protein, and some 
contain a few herbs in-
stead of greens.

Remember 
Chef’s Salads?

Once, many restau-
rant menus had an item 
called a “Chef’s Salad.” 
The standard had lettuce, 
cucumbers, tomatoes, av-
ocados, hard-boiled eggs, 
cheese, and meat. These 
ingredients will make a 
good salad. However, we 
use these as categories and 
call it a “Supper Salad.” 

Often we make one to use 
up the bits and pieces in 
our refrigerator.

We also use the best of 
each vegetable available 
from the summer farm-
ers’ markets instead of the 
tasteless tomatoes, thick-
skinned cucumbers, and 
high-fat meat and cheese 
that were once used. That 
change alone improves 
our meals’ appearance, 
flavor, and nutritional val-
ue.

Choose a more flavorful 
cheese like feta, parmesan, 
or blue cheese, and use 
less per portion. Replace 
the meat with a combina-
tion of a legume or bean 
and grain, and you have 
your protein with less fat.

Prep Your Pantry for 
Supper Salads

We keep a few favorite 

items on hand to enhance 
salads. Think about what 
you love in salads and 
keep those items ready. 
Today we can pick up 
many of these items in a 
supermarket. We stock 
cans and packets of chick-
peas, beans, lentils, mixed 
grains, flavored tuna, and 
olives. 

We add a big flavor hit 
to our salads with capers, 
pickled onions, pickled 
ginger, and charcuterie, 
like cured chorizo. For 
texture and crunch, we 
might top a salad with 
fried shallots, croutons, 
nuts, or seeds. 

For dressings, we keep 
a selection of oils and vin-
egar on hand. Our choice 
of vinegar may be decid-
ed by the cultural back-
ground of a particular sal-
ad or ingredient. We’ll use 

sherry vinegar for a salad 
inspired by gazpacho and 
rice vinegar for a Viet-
namese Bun Thit Nuong.

Favorite Salads
That Vietnamese Bun 

Thit Nuong is one of our 
favorite salads. It com-
bines cold rice vermicelli, 
grated carrots, napa cab-
bage, and bean sprouts, 
topped with grilled meat, 
fresh Thai basil, and mint. 
It’s dressed with an oil-
free nuoc cham sauce. 

From Thailand, we en-
joy a larb salad. This is a 
spicy hand-chopped meat 
salad seasoned with fish 
sauce, chili flakes, and 
lime juice. Traditionally 
it is made with pork and 

served with sticky rice, 
but we love a chicken ver-
sion served with lettuce 
cups.

Ed loves a Salad Niçoise 
especially when it’s made 
with fresh seared tuna. 
Penny prefers to have hers 
with a good tuna in olive 
oil. One of the great things 
about salads is that they 
are easy to adapt to food 
preferences.

Our version of Middle 
Eastern tabouli has chick-
peas added. With the bul-
gar wheat included in the 
basic recipe, this makes 
for a complete protein. 
You can use a classic reci-
pe like French grated car-
rot salad as a base and be-
gin to add ingredients that 

will make it a meal. 

Prepare Portions
One final thought on 

salads is to think about 
what can be made ahead 
and portioned out ready 
to dress when someone 
is ready to eat. So many 
times, one or more mem-
bers of a household needs 
a meal at a different time. 
A salad that is prepped but 
not dressed can be a per-
fect answer to this sched-
uling dilemma. 

Do you have a ques-
tion or topic for Fresh & 
Local? Send an email to 
Penny@BostonZest.com 
with your suggestion.

Once upon a time, this would have been called a “Chef’s Salad.” We call it a “Supper Salad” 
and make one often to use up the bits and pieces in our refrigerator.
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HEADING OFF 
TO COLLEGE?

DON’t 
forget 

your roots

get 1-year of 
hometown 

news for $50

By Seth Daniel

The long-standing St. 

Stanislaus Polish Catholic 

Church on Chestnut Street 

held its la
st public Masses 

last week after 115 years 

of perseverance – surviv-

ing two conflagrations – in 

serving the faithful in the 

Polish language.

Parishioners held a bit-

tersweet remembrance of 

all the history and hard 

work put into the Parish 

over the decades – partic-

ularly thanking Pastor An-

drew Grelak, a Polish priest 

who came to the Parish in 

1996 and has served tire-

lessly with time, devotion 

and his own money.

“It is w
ith the same Bóg 

zapłać that I turn to you, the 

most faithful parishioners,” 

read a letter spoken aloud 

during the last Mass on 

Sunday. “You maintained 

the Parish spiritually with 

your regular participation in 

the Holy Mass as well as fi-

nancially paying your dues 

and contributing your hard-

earned money to various 

renovation projects over the 

years. For you this was sim-

ply a holy obligation that 

TRASH 

NOTICE
Due to the 

holiday, trash will 

be delayed by 

one day. 
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A NOTE TO OUR 

ADVERTISERS & READERS

OUR OFFICE W
ILL BE CLOSED MONDAY, SEP

T. 7TH

 IN OBSERVANCE OF LABOR DAY

News and Advertising Deadlines for the 

week of Sept. 9th & 10th will be

FRIDAY, SEP
T. 4TH AT 4PM

Celebrate SafelyEmail news to

editor@reverejournal.com

Email Advertisem
ents to

deb@reverejournal.com
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Paid Political Advertisement

Thank You CHELSEA 

For your support!

I look forward to continuing to serve as YOUR Representative!
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By Cary Shuman

Revere 
Council-

lor-at-Large Jessica Ann 

Giannino carried Chelsea 

at the polls on her way to 

earning an impressive vic-

tory in the Sixteenth Suf-

folk District Democratic 

Primary for State Represen-

tative Tuesday, defeating 

Joseph Gravellese in the 

hard-fought election.

Giannino received 601 

votes in Chelsea while 

Gravellese received 453 

votes. Giannino also re-

corded solid votes in Re-

vere and Saugus to win by 

an approximate 20-per cent 

margin overall. The two 

candidates were seeking to 

succeed retiring State Rep. 

RoseLee Vincent.

Chelsea 
Council-

lor-at-Large Leo Robinson, 

who supported Giannino in 

the election, said that the 

Revere resident ran “a very 

good campaign.”

“Jessica really reached 

out to the people of Chel-

sea and they found her very 

warm and sincere and that’s 

why they came out and they 

voted for her,” said Robin-

son.
Giannino thanked the 

voters in the district for 

their incredible show of 

support and sharing her vi-

sion for a better future. Gi-

annino released the follow-

ing statement:

“To the residents of 

the 16th Suffolk District - 

thank you. This is th
e honor 

of my life. Thank you to all 

who came out to vote today, 

to those who provided feed-

back, insight and support. 

Thank you for sharing my 

vision for a better future. 

To every person in Chelsea, 
Councillor Jessica Giannino is shown with her biggest fans, 

her Grandmother, JoAnne Giannino and her father, RPD 

Sgt. Christopher Giannino and her dog, Sam Adams. A pink 

light burned brightly in the window all day leading to the 

victory Tuesday night.

Giannino wins State R
ep. Democratic 

Primary

in the 16th Suffolk District
 that includes Chelsea

By Seth Daniel

They say the Mystic/

Tobin Bridge is a symbol 

for the great unification of 

two places – Chelsea and 

Charlestown – but those 

folks haven’t looked at re-

cent election results.

It was once again a game 

of turnout on either side 

of the Bridge for the state 

representative race, with 

incumbent Rep. Dan Ryan 

of Charlestown cruising to 

a hard-fought victory over 

Chelsea City Councillor 

Damali Vidot on Tuesday, 

Sept. 1.
The vote count was clear 

on that point. Overall, State 

Rep. Ryan beat Councillor 

Vidot 4,195 to 3,093 – a 

difference of 1,102 votes 

in the end. The key to the 

race was a greater turnout 

in Charlestown, which has 

been the story of that seat 

for many years – going back 

to elections between Ryan 

and Chelsea City Council 

President Roy Avellaneda 

(who endorsed Ryan this 

time around). In Charles-

town, Ryan got 3,319 votes 

compared to Vidot’s 1,223 

votes. However, in Chelsea, 

Vidot got 1,870 votes com-

pared to Ryan’s 876 votes. 

In the end, Charlestown 

turned out higher, and Ryan 

won. On the other side of 

the Bridge, keeping the seat 

in Charlestown was a ma-

jor part of the campaign, as 

Charlestown went 37 years 

before Ryan was elected 

without having a resident in 

elected office.

Another caveat of the 

campaign was the substan-

tial amount of money that 

was drawn into the race, 

nearly $200,000 was raised 

by both candidates com-

bined at the end – a huge 

influx for a local state rep-

resentative race. The story 

there was a great deal of 

money coming from out-

Ryan Returns

State Rep. Dan Ryan earns victory in Primary

PHOTO SETH DANIEL

State Rep. Dan Ryan celebrates with Councilor Leo 

Robinson following Ryan’s win in the hard-fought state 

representative race against Councillor Damali Vidot. While 

Vidot won Chelsea by 1,000 votes, Ryan played strong 

in Charlestown and won the race by 1,102 votes. He will 

return to the State House for another term in January.

See RYAN Page 2

See GIANNOINO Page 2

By Seth Daniel

Congressman Joe Ken-

nedy III scored a rare win in 

Chelsea on Tuesday night, 

Sept. 1, in a Democratic 

Primary that was all about 

his opponent, U.S. Senator 

Ed Markey – who took the 

statewide vote decidedly.

In Chelsea, Kennedy got 

2,097 votes (52 percent) to 

Markey’s 1,903 votes (47 

percent), built on a cam-

paign that came to Chelsea 

numerous times and espe-

cially in August when he 

dropped by Golden Canno-

li and came last Saturday 

campaigning with New 

York Congressman Adriano 

Espaillat.

Kennedy also had the 

support of Councilor Judith 

Garcia, who had joined the 

campaign staff during the 

summer. Council President 

Roy Avellaneda was also 

very strongly in the Kenne-

dy camp as well.

Kennedy’s win in Chel-

sea follows a clear trend 

where he did very well in 

Latino and Spanish-speak-

Kennedy bucks the tren
d in Chelsea

See KENNEDY  Page 3

By Seth Daniel

Monday started the first 

of 10 days of professional 

development for teachers 

as they learn the ins and 

outs of a new, more refined 

remote learning program 

prior to children returning 

to school on Sept. 16.

Typically, teachers and 

administrators and staff 

have gathered in the Chel-

sea High gym with elected 

officials for a breakfast and 

then a rally-like Convoca-

tion. It has marked the be-

ginning of the school term 

for years on end, always 

featuring a speech high-

lighting the vision of the 

district given by the super-

intendent. This year, Supt. 

Almi Abeyta was to give 

her first such speech, but 

things were altered due to 

COVID-19 and that speech 

came online while teachers 

sat mostly at home in front 

of their computers.

Abeyta said this week 

marked the beginning of a 

10-day training in the dis-

trict’s Remote Learning 2.0 

program. The district will 

be using several different 

online platforms for vari-

ous subjects and grade lev-

els, requiring a great deal of 

learning curve for teachers 

before they hit the virtual 

classroom this month.

We have improved our 

remote learning from the 

spring; we have learned 

from what did not work so 

well in the spring and from 

our successes in the sum-

mer,” she said. 

The training will also 

include: Remote Learning, 

Safety, Family and Com-

munity Engagement, So-

cial Emotional Learning 

and Anti-Bias professional 

development. 

Prior to the beginning of 

work, several school and 

City leaders delivered on-

line messages – messages 

that were highlighted by 

Abeyta’s speech. This time, 

it was less about an overall 

vision and more about mo-

tivating teachers to be there 

emotionally, as well as ac-

ademically, as they return 

to teach children that likely 

have been traumatized in 

some way by COVID-19 

and family upheaval.

“We are living in un-

precedented times,” she 

said. “But, I know that we 

will rise to the occasion. 

We will stay focused on 

our mission of welcom-

ing and educating all stu-

dents.  This is even more 

important during this tim
e 

because our students need 

Teachers return to school virtually 

in first-ever online Convocation

Professio
nal 

Development

See TEACHERS Page 6
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St. Stanislaus says good-by after 115 years
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State Fire Marshal Pe-
ter J. Ostroskey and Mas-
sachusetts Firefighting 
Academy Director Jeffrey 
P. Winn announced the 
graduation of 23 firefight-
ers from the 50-day Ca-
reer Recruit Firefighting 
Training Program.

“First responders are 
on the frontlines protect-
ing their communities, 
and these newest firefight-
ers are needed now more 
than ever,” said State Fire 
Marshal Ostroskey. “The 
rigorous professional 
training they’ve received 
provides them with the 
physical, mental, and 
technical skills to perform 
their jobs effectively and 
safely.”

The graduating fire-
fighters of Class #312 rep-
resent the fire departments 
of Amesbury, Chelsea, 
Devens, Gardner, Man-
chester-by-the-Sea, Pea-
body, Swampscott, Water-
town, and Winchester.

Basic Firefighter Skills
Students receive class-

room training in all basic 
firefighter skills. They 
practice first under non-
fire conditions and then 
during controlled fire con-
ditions. To graduate, stu-
dents must demonstrate 
proficiency in life safety, 

search and rescue, ladder 
operations, water supply, 
pump operation, and fire 
attack. Fire attack opera-
tions range from mailbox 
fires to multiple-floor or 
multiple-room structur-
al fires. Upon successful 
completion of the Recruit 
Program all students have 
met the national standards 
of National Fire Protec-
tion Association 1001 and 
are certified to the level of 
Firefighter I and II, and 
Hazardous Materials First 
Responder Operational 
Level by the Massachu-
setts Fire Training Coun-
cil, which is accredited 
by the National Board on 
Fire Service Professional 
Qualifications.

Today’s Firefighters Do 
Much More than Fight 
Fires

Modern firefighters 
train for and respond to 
all types of hazards and 
emergencies. They are 
the first ones called to re-
spond to chemical and 
environmental emergen-
cies, ranging from the 
suspected presence of car-
bon monoxide to fentanyl 
overdoses or a gas leak. 
They may be called to res-
cue a child who has fallen 
through the ice or who has 
locked himself in a bath-

room. They rescue people 
from stalled elevators and 
those who are trapped in 
vehicle crashes. They test 
and maintain their equip-
ment, including self-con-
tained breathing apparatus 
(SCBA), hydrants, hoses, 
power tools, and appara-
tus.

At the Massachusetts 
Firefighting Academy, 
they learn all these skills 
and more, including the 
latest science of fire be-
havior and suppression 
tactics, from certified fire 
instructors. They also re-
ceive training in public 
fire education, hazardous 
material incident mitiga-
tion, flammable liquids, 
stress management, and 
self-rescue techniques. 
The intensive, 10-week 
program for municipal 
firefighters involves class-
room instruction, physical 
fitness training, firefighter 
skills training, and live 
firefighting practice.

The MFA provides re-
cruit and in-service train-
ing for career, call, and 
volunteer firefighters at 
every level of experience, 
from recruit to chief offi-
cer, at campuses in Stow, 
Springfield, and Bridge-
water.

Senator Sal DiDomen-
ico testified at an Educa-
tion Committee Hearing 
this week in support of his 
Universal School Meals 
bill, S261 An Act relative 
to universal school meals. 
Senator DiDomenico has 
spent years advocating 
for this commonsense leg-
islation as Vice Chair of 
the Education Committee 
and is using his new role 
as Co-Chair of the Food 
System Caucus to advance 
this priority. The Caucus 
recently endorsed several 
pieces of legislation, in-
cluding Senator DiDome-
nico’s Universal School 
Meals bill. DiDomenico 
will continue his work to 
get his proposal passed 

through the legislature and 
signed by the Governor.

Senator Sal DiDomeni-
co, Vice Chair of the Ed-
ucation Committee and 
Co-Chair of the Food Sys-
tem Caucus, remarked to 
the Committee, “We don’t 
means test anything else 
in our schools, textbooks, 
visits to nurses, pens, pen-
cils, or any kind of sup-
plies. The most important 
thing we can do, feeding 
kids, we charge for that. 
It is past time we pass my 
universal school meals 
legislation and guarantee 
that no student goes hun-
gry in a Massachusetts 
school ever again.”

This legislation, spon-
sored by Senator Sal Di-

Domenico and Represen-
tative Andy Vargas, would 
provide free breakfast 
and lunch to every child 
in a Massachusetts K-12 
school.

The Food System Cau-
cus is comprised of a bi-
partisan group of 158 leg-
islators from every corner 
of the Commonwealth that 
works to ensure that our 
food producers and con-
sumers have a seat at the 
table and advance legis-
lation that will give them 
the support they need and 
deserve. This group will 
now be advocating in sup-
port of their handful of 
endorsed bills, including 
Universal School Meals.

Senator DiDomenico testifies at the Education Committee Hearing.

DIDOMENICO ADVOCATES FOR HIS 
UNIVERSAL SCHOOL MEALS LEGISLATION

Chelsea Firefighters Carlos Figureroa, Alexander Lozada, Ramon Pagan III, and Felix Vega 
Jr. graduated from the Massachusetts Firefighting Academy on Friday, July 14.

23 LOCAL FIREFIGHTERS GRADUATE 
FROM FIREFIGHTING ACADEMY

On  The Campaign Trail

Working with Chelsea 
youth and families for the 
past three years as a social 
worker at La Colaborati-
va, Loren Sokol often at-
tended school committee 
meetings with Chelsea 
students in order to en-
sure their concerns would 
be heard. This resulted in 
attendance policy reform, 
in addition to securing stu-
dent representation in de-
cision-making processes.

Loren has also helped 
the youth address the ed-
ucation issues they face in 
Chelsea Public Schools, 
including the bathroom 
policy, access to mental 
health services, student 
representation, and ac-
cess to vocational schools 
statewide. He wants to 
support parent engage-
ment, increase resources 
in schools for youth men-
tal health/trauma, support 
access to vocational pro-
grams, and amplify stu-

dent voices. Loren is also 
fighting to make statewide 
vocational schools more 
inclusive for Chelsea stu-
dents.

“We need more trans-
parency and accessibility 
for non-English speaking 
parents,” Sokol said. “I 
have worked personally 
with parents who found 
it difficult to advocate 
for their children the way 
they needed to because of 
language barriers and oth-

er obstacles to accessing 
support.”

Loren plans to address 
student access to mental 
health resources.

“It’s a question of ac-
cess, not quality,” he said. 
“What use are our excel-
lent mental health resourc-
es if our students don’t 
feel confident about their 
ability to access them? 
We need to strengthen the 
trust and communication 
between our students and 
staff.”

Loren has worked with 
young people for over 10 
years as a teacher, a tu-
tor, a therapist, a mentor, 
a volunteer, and a social 
worker. He holds a mas-
ter’s degree in social work 
from Boston University, a 
bachelor’s in biopsychol-
ogy, and is a practicing 
licensed clinical social 
worker at La Colaborati-
va.

Manuel Teshe, a Chel-
sea High School graduate 
and an active advocate 
for a better Chelsea, an-
nounced his candidacy 
for City Council District 7 
this election cycle.

“I have called Chel-
sea my home for over a 
decade now,” Teshe stat-
ed. “I could not be more 
proud of the progress that 
our city has made and the 
leaders that helped make it 
happen. However, I am a 
firm believer that we can 
always do better.”

Manuel has been a 
Chelsea activist ever since 
he was in high school. 
As a student, he led the 
charge to secure $160,000 
from City Council to hold 
Chelsea High graduations 
out in the field when he 

was just 18 years old.
“Chelsea is still facing 

tough challenges that need 
effective solutions,” Teshe 
said. “Our leaders have 
been fighting the good 
fight and we need to con-
tinue pressing on,” he said. 
“I already have seen what 

our Chelsea City Council 
can do. I am prepared to 
put all the time necessary 
to make each day count.”

With the search for a 
new city manager and 
an election year, Manuel 
knows there is potential 
for growth in Chelsea. 

“Now is the time when 
Chelsea has to choose firm 
candidates to swiftly work 
with the incoming new 
city manager and bring 
about a better Chelsea,” he 
said. “I am asking for your 
support this September 26 
to vote for Manuel Teshe 
for Chelsea City Council.” 

Manuel has already se-
cured the support of mul-
tiple current and former 
elected officials in Chel-
sea.

Loren Sokol announces candidacy for the 
Chelsea School Committee in District 7

Teshe announces candidacy for 
District 7 Councilor

Manuel Teshe.

Loren Sokol.

By Adam Swift

The Zoning Board of 
Appeals approved a four-
unit condominium project 
on Library Street at its 
regular meeting last week.

The two three-floor, 
two-family units will sit 
on a lot at 83-85 Library 
St. on a parcel that also 
includes an existing sin-
gle-family house.

The property is owned 
by Maria Teixeira, who 
said she plans on having 
her immediate family live 
in the two townhouse-style 
condominium buildings.

Each unit within the 
buildings will contain 
three bedrooms and two 
and a half baths, along 
with an unfinished base-
ment, according to Rich-
ard Lynds, the attorney 

representing Teixeira.
There will be two tan-

dem parking spaces for 
each unit, with access 
from a common driveway 
between the two build-
ings, said Lynds.

“The tandem spaces 
would allow the individ-
ual unit owners to access 
both of their vehicles, 
although it does require 
some maneuvering,” said 
Lynds.

Lynds said there will 
be improved landscaping 
around the property, as 
well a buffer on the rear 
of the property between 
the parking spaces and 
the rear property line. He 
added that if there is a 
need for a retaining wall 
between the property and 
the rear abutting property, 

Teixeira will take respon-
sibility for it.

The two buildings will 
be part of a single condo-
minium association that 
will share maintenance of 
the site, snow removal, 
and repairs.

“We feel this is quite 
contextual with the imme-
diate vicinity of the neigh-
borhood,” said Lynds. 
“There are triple deck-
ers in that area as well as 
some multi-family build-
ings of a similar size and 
scale.”

Lynds said there is still 
about three or four months 
of design and permitting 
for the project and that it 
could break ground in ei-
ther the late fall or next 
spring depending on the 
weather.

ZBA approves Library Street condo project
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Special to the Record

East Boston Neighbor-
hood Health Center (EB-
NHC), the largest commu-
nity-based primary care 
health system in Massa-
chusetts, announced the 
completion of its newly 
rebuilt Emergency De-
partment (ED), a historic 
investment in emergency 
services for East Boston 
and its surrounding com-
munities. Now offering 
state-of-the-art emergen-
cy capabilities, advanced 
diagnostic imaging tech-
nology, and increased ac-
cess to other emergency 
medicine services, the re-
built ED strengthens the 
health center’s position as 
a critical part of Boston’s 
healthcare ecosystem, of-
fering vital access to East 
Boston and neighboring 
communities on this side 
of the harbor.

“East Boston Neigh-
borhood Health Center is 
at the forefront of com-
munity-based and com-
munity-driven emergency 
services. This investment, 
generously supported by 
city and state funding, 
greatly enhances our clin-
ical capabilities and pa-
tient care,” said EBNHC’s 
Chief Executive Officer 
and President, Greg Wil-
mot. “The modernized 
ED brings new resources 
to East Boston and our 
neighbors, increasing ac-
cess to state-of-the-art 
technology and reducing 
physical barriers to ad-
vanced clinical and diag-
nostic care.”

The rebuilt ED is made 
possible with state-ear-
marked funding, including 
$250,000 for public safety 
improvements, $1.6M to 
establish an early diag-
nosis program to address 
racial disparities in health 
care in communities dis-
proportionately impacted 
by the COVID-19 pan-
demic, and $5M for the 
purpose of modernization, 
and expansion of emer-

gency and urgent care ser-
vices.

“The investment in our 
newly rebuilt ED is an in-
vestment in our patients,” 
said Chief Medical Officer 
of East Boston Neighbor-
hood Health Center, Dr. 
Jackie Fantes. “We are 
now equipped to more 
efficiently and effectively 
diagnose patients while 
also improving patient ex-
perience by reducing the 
need for patients to travel 
to Boston to access ad-
vanced services including 
state-of-the-art diagnos-
tic services like CT scan-
ning.”

“Earlier this year, I se-
cured funding in the state 
budget to help revitalize 
the East Boston Neigh-
borhood Health Center’s 
Emergency Department. 
This investment will bol-
ster emergency medical 
care at a time when neigh-
bors are worried about 
the impact of the Sumner 
Tunnel closure on access 
to Boston-area hospitals,” 
said Rep. Adrian Madaro, 
1st Suffolk District. “To-
day, EBNHC unveiled its 
revamped Emergency De-
partment along with lead-
ers across the state who 
recognize the importance 
of maintaining and ex-
panding access to urgent 
and emergency medical 
care for residents of East 
Boston and surrounding 
cities and towns.”

With an expanded wait-
ing room, private triage, 
private registration, be-
havioral health safe room, 
new nursing provider 
station, and twelve exam 
rooms, the full-service ED 
will provide accessible, 
compassionate care for 
the East Boston commu-
nity and their surrounding 
neighborhoods.

EBNHC’s ED, the 
fourth busiest in Boston, 
provides person-centered 
care to over 120 patients 
daily and more than 
40,000 patients a year, 
while maintaining among 

the lowest wait times for 
Boston-area EDs. The ED 
expands EBNHC’s capac-
ity to deliver high-quality 
emergency care to a high 
volume and wide range of 
patients, allowing larger 
teaching hospitals to focus 
on higher-acuity cases.

 
To celebrate the Emer-

gency Department and 
acknowledge the lead-
ers who have partnered 
with us to augment this 
resource in the East Bos-

ton community, leaders of 
Boston’s healthcare com-
munity, dignitaries, and 
community leaders con-
vened to highlight its new 
capabilities and discuss 
the emergency medicine 
needs of the community.

East Boston Neigh-
borhood Health Center 
(EBNHC) is one of the 
nation’s largest Federally 
Qualified Health Centers 
(FQHCs) and the largest 
community-based prima-
ry care health system in 

Massachusetts, serving 
over 120,000 patients and 
recognized by the Health 
Resources and Services 
Administration (HRSA) 
as a Health Center Qual-
ity Leader. For more than 
50 years, EBNHC has 
offered access to com-
prehensive care for the 
underserved populations 
of Chelsea, East Boston, 
Revere, Winthrop, Ever-
ett, and Boston’s South 
End. EBNHC is dedicated 
to promoting and sustain-

ing healthy communities, 
families, and individuals 
by providing accessible, 
person-centered, compas-
sionate, and high-quality 
healthcare services, in-
cluding primary care, 24/7 
emergency care, behav-
ioral health care, special-
ty care, and various other 
health and wellness pro-
grams, to all who live and 
work in our service area. 
For more information, 
please visit www.ebnhc.
org.

East Boston Neighborhood Health Center unveils newly rebuilt emergency department

Greg Wilmot, President and Chief Executive Officer of East 
Boston Neighborhood Health Center (EBNHC) leads the 
speaking program at the rebuilt Emergency Department.

State and city government officials tour EBNHC’s newly 
rebuilt Emergency Department, including new CT scan-
ning machine. Shown (from left to right)- George Sweat ED 
Administrative Director, EBNHC; Aaron Michelwitz, State 
Representative, 3rd Suffolk District; Robert DeLeo, Former 
Speaker of the House of Representatives; and Senator Lyd-
ia Edwards, 3rd Suffolk District.

Shown at the EBNHC’s newly rebuilt Emergency Department are (back row, left to right) – James Hooley, Chief of Emer-
gency Medical Services, City of Boston; and George Sweat, ED Administrative Director EBNHC; Front row (left to right)—
Michael Mancusi, LICSW, Vice President and Chief Behavioral Health Officer, EBNHC; Jackie Fantes, MD, FAAFP, Executive 
Vice President and Chief Medical Officer, EBNHC; Ryan Boxill, Ph.D., MBA, Executive Vice President and Chief Operating 
Officer, EBNHC; Robert DeLeo, Former Speaker of the House of Representatives; Greg Wilmot, President and Chief Execu-
tive Officer, EBNHC; Rita Sorrento, Chair of Board of Directors, EBNHC; Senator Lydia Edwards, 3rd Suffolk District; Aaron 
Michlewitz, State Representative, 3rd Suffolk District; Robert Goldstein, Commissioner of the Massachusetts Department 
of Public Health; and Ernani De Araujo, Vice President and Chief Legal Officer, EBNHC.

THE ZONTA CLUB OF CHELSEA AND NORTH SHORE 
INSTALL A NEW MEMBER

The Zonta Club of 
Chelsea and North Shore 
recently held our month-
ly meeting at the Antique 
Table Restaurant in Win-
throp. At this gathering 
Adele Lubarsky was in-

stalled as a new member 
to our club. Adele was 
born and raised in Chel-
sea. She attended Chelsea 
Schools and graduated in 
1968. She went on to be-
come a teacher, Assistant 

Principal, and Principal 
of the Hooks Elemen-
tary School. She is now 
retired and currently is a 
consultant for the district 
and a mentor for new ad-
ministrators.  She is mar-

ried and is proud mom 
of 2 sons and their wives 
and a proud “Bubbe” of 4 
grandsons! We are pleased 
to welcome Adele to the 
Zonta Club of Chelsea and 
North Shore!

Shown (left to right) are Zonta Membership Committee member Georgia Green, Zonta Member Christine DePrizio, new 
Zonta member Adele Lubarsky, and Membership committee member Joan Lanzillo-Hahesy.

For Advertising Rates, Call 781-485-0588
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THINK OF 
MICHAEL 
AND GAVIN 
FOUNDATION 
KICKOFF EVENT

North Suffolk Commu-
nity Services in collabora-
tion with All Roads Lead 
to Charlestown, Chapters 
Recovery Center, Think of 
Michael, and Gavin Foun-
dation will be hosting a 
kickoff event on August 
17 at noon for our Adopt 
a Pole Campaign. This 
event targets the stigma 
associated with substance 
use disorder and brings 
education and awareness 
to communities regard-
ing overdose. We will be 

hanging a minimum of 
100 purple ribbons in the 
following communities: 
Charlestown, Chelsea, 
East Boston, Revere, Rox-
bury, South Boston, and 
Winthrop. Bows can be 
personalized in advance. 
Please join us and show 
your support by hanging 
a ribbon in memory of a 
loved one, friend or con-
stituent. 

This event will take 
place at 983 Bennington 
Street in East Boston on 
August 17 from 12-1pm. 
The bows will remain 
up for Overdose Aware-
ness Day on 8/31 and the 
month of September (Re-
covery Month).

ing a national following 
through his videos on 
YouTube and appearances 
on social media.

“Joe was dazzling,” 
summed up City Council 
President Leo Robinson, 
a guest at the show. “The 
crowd loved his music. 
It’s clear that Joe has what 

it takes to be a star in the 
music industry.”

Resnek took the praise 
and adulation in stride, 
stating, “It was great to 
make my debut in front 
of my home fans. I’m so 
blessed to have Chelsea’s 
blessing and support. 
What a place to start.”

City Council President Leo Robinson points to the large 
poster of Joe Rez in the lobby of the Riseman Family The-
atre.

District 2 Councilor Melinda Vega (left) shows support for 
her Chelsea High School classmate, vocalist Joe Resnek, 
at his show. Also enjoying the show is District 7 Councilor 
Tanairi Garcia (right).

“This Project is an open 
door of opportunities for 
the Chelsea community,” 
said Comunidades En-
raizadas Community Land 
Trust Board Co-Clerk Ana 
Vanegas. “This is our col-
lective moment we have 
been waiting for, to bring 
a strong voice forward in 
response to our housing 
crisis. In Chelsea, like so 
many cities, we are strug-
gling to remain in our 
homes. We deserve access 
to stable housing for our 
families and to live full 
lives.” 

Comunidades Enraiza-
das Community Land 
Trust Founder and Board 
Co-President Suyapa Pe-
rez said the land trust, 
Habitat for Humanity 
Greater Boston, and af-
fordable housing advo-
cates applauded the Af-
fordable Housing Trust 
Fund decision.

“We have fought hard 
for permanent and afford-
able housing in Chelsea 

for years,” said Perez. 
“This victory is a tes-
tament to all our labor 
and to our shared vision 
that everyone should be 
housed and have access to 
safe and stable homes.”

In 2020, the City of 
Chelsea secured a home 
rule petition allowing 
the City Council to allo-
cate properties acquired 
through foreclosure, due 
to non-payment of taxes, 
to the Affordable Hous-
ing Trust Fund. The 41-43 
Orange Street property 
is a vacant, dormant site 
repurposed by the Afford-
able Housing Trust Fund 
Board and Department 
of Housing and Commu-
nity Development as an 
affordable housing op-
portunity, with the goal of 
addressing racial wealth 
disparities and housing in-
stability. 

Comunidades Enraiza-
das Community Land 
Trust and Habitat for Hu-
manity Greater Boston 

partnered to respond to the 
Request for Proposals in a 
competitive process put 
out by the City of Chelsea 
Department of Housing 
and Community Develop-
ment. 

“We’re honored to 
receive the Affordable 
Housing Trust Fund 
Board’s endorsement and 
to see this project reach 
an important milestone,” 
Habitat Greater Boston 
President and CEO Jim 
Kostaras said. “We look 
forward to continuing to 
work alongside our part-
ners at Comunidades 
Enraizadas and the City 
of Chelsea to move this 
project forward and make 
affordable homeowner-
ship a reality for five hard-
working families.”

The endorsement to 
award the 41-43 Orange 
Street Project to Comu-
nidades Enraizadas Com-
munity Land Trust and 
Habitat for Humanity 
Greater is a significant 

step in realizing a resilient 
homeownership model 
where the land is owned 
and stewarded by the 
community and where low 
income residents, regard-
less of their immigration 
status, have access to per-
manently affordable and 
stable homes, according 
to the land trust officials.

Local families will 
partner with Habitat for 
Humanity Greater Boston 
and work alongside staff 
and volunteers to help 
build their own homes. 
The families will also re-
ceive ongoing support 
as part of Comunidades 
Enraizadas and as they 
navigate first-time home-
ownership. The ultimate 
goal of the Orange Street 
Project is to root individ-
uals and communities in 
Chelsea through commu-
nity land ownership, in-
dividual home ownership, 
and collective community 
power. 

Manager Thomas Am-
brosino, and that Costa’s 
plan would be a signifi-
cant upgrade.

The project does re-
quire a small addition 
on the ground floor to 
provide for stairwells to 
comply with egress re-
quirements. Rossi said 
the entire building will be 
gutted, with the necessary 
sprinkler, alarm, and other 
safety upgrades made.

Rossi noted that Costa 
has his office in Chelsea, 
and that he manages and 
maintains all of the build-
ings he owns.

“He takes a lot of pride 
and he spends a lot of 
money on these build-

ings,” said Rossi. He 
added that the first floor 
apartments are necessary 
to cover the expense of 
the rehab of the building 
and maintaining the single 
occupancy rooms on the 
upper floors.

Karl Allen from Hous-
ing and Community De-
velopment said his office 
did have some issues with 
the development.

“We are displacing 18 
residents with no place 
for them to go, they are 
not going to be moving 
back in after the project is 
done,” said Allen.

Allen noted that the de-
velopment will also dis-
place Bellingham Fruit 

and Produce, a long-time 
storefront in the city that 
provides a service to many 
Chelsea residents.

City Council President 
Leo Robinso said that 
speaking from his own ex-
periences, Costa has been 
responsible for high qual-
ity buildings and renova-
tions in the city.

“The fact of the matter 
is that when Tom Am-
brosino was city manag-
er, he wanted Rick to get 
involved in redoing this 
business,” said Robinson. 
“The difference between 
what Community Devel-
opment is here to say is 
totally different from what 
my vision is for improving 

the city.”
Land Use Planning Di-

rector John DePriest said 
he did have some con-
cerns relative to the his-
toric character of the site, 
which is a historic build-
ing in a historic district, 
since the removal of the 
commercial space on the 
first floor would signifi-
cantly change the charac-
ter of the building.

The project is scheduled 
to go before the Planning 
Board on July 25, and then 
head back to the ZBA for a 
potential final vote on the 
project on August 8.

ican economy from the 
bottom up and middle-out 
– from rebuilding our na-
tion’s infrastructure, to 
driving over $470 billion 
in private sector manufac-
turing and clean energy 
investments in the United 
States, to creating a man-
ufacturing and innovation 
boom powered by good 
paying jobs that don’t re-
quire a four-year degree, 
to building a clean-energy 
economy that will com-
bat climate change and 
make our communities 
more resilient, according 
to a press release from the 
EPA.

“I’m grateful to the 
EPA and the Biden-Harris 
Administration for their 
significant investment in 
Massachusetts’ infrastruc-
ture,” stated Governor 
Maura Healey. “This un-
precedented level of fed-
eral brownfields funding 
will help our Adminis-
tration partner with local 
communities and regional 
planning agencies to clean 
up polluted and contam-
inated properties that are 
often in environmental 
justice communities. To-
gether, we can transform 
these sites for beneficial 
uses like housing and re-

newable energy genera-
tion.”

Senator Ed Markey 
stated that for years, big 
corporations have pollut-
ed water, land, and air, all 
to make a profit. 

“Thanks to the EPA, we 
are one step closer to pro-
tecting public health and 
cleaning up decades worth 
of pollution in Massa-
chusetts,” stated Markey. 
“These major investments 
in our communities will 
not only spur economic 
growth but also create a 
brighter and more livable 
future for our Common-
wealth.”

EPA’s Brownfields Pro-
gram also advances Pres-
ident Biden’s Justice40 
Initiative to direct 40 per-
cent of the overall benefits 
of certain Federal invest-
ments to disadvantaged 
communities. The Brown-
fields Program strives to 
meet this commitment and 
advance environmental 
justice and equity consid-
erations into all aspects of 
its work. Approximately 
84 percent of the MARC 
program applications se-
lected to receive funding 
proposed to work in areas 
that include historically 
underserved communities.
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Combo Rates available!  
Buy any 3 sites, get 4th FREE
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are just a click away! 
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 per site 
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LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF HEARING
Case No. 

2022-01(b)
Notice is hereby given 
in accordance with the 
Massachusetts Zoning 
Act, Chapter 40A that a 
Regular Meeting of the 
Chelsea Zoning Board of 
Appeals will be held on:
Tuesday, August 8, 2023
Chelsea City Hall – 500 
Broadway – City Council 
Chambers, 3rd Floor
6:00 p.m.
With reference to the 
application of:
La Colaborativa, Inc.
Request for a modifica-
tion to 1) change the 
Teaching Kitchen to a 
Community Development 
Kitchen, 2) add two 
non-commercial kitchens 
for staff use, and 3) re-
place an existing garage 
with an open-concept 
gazebo at the premises 
known as:
244-248 Arlington Street
A copy of the application 
and petition is available 
for review at: 
City Clerk’s Office during 
normal business hours:  
Monday, Wednesday and 
Thursday 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m. – Tuesday,
8 a.m. – 7 p.m. – Friday, 
8 a.m. to noon

7/20/23, 7/27/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF HEARING
Case No. 

2022-16(b)
Notice is hereby given 
in accordance with the 
Massachusetts Zoning 
Act, Chapter 40A that a 
Regular Meeting of the 
Chelsea Zoning Board of 
Appeals will be held on:
Tuesday, August 8, 2023
Chelsea City Hall – 500 
Broadway – City Council 
Chambers, 3rd Floor
6:00 p.m.
With reference to the 
application of:
Mikael Vienneau
For a modification to 
change the previously 
approved number of 
affordable condo units. 

The proposed modifica-
tion is three (3) units 
affordable to households 
with incomes no greater 
than 60% of AMI, seven 
(7) units affordable to 
households with incomes 
no greater than 100% of 
AMI, and ten (10) units 
at market value at the 
premises known as:
150 Williams Street
A copy of the application 
and petition is available 
for review at: 
City Clerk’s Office during 
normal business hours:  
Monday, Wednesday and 
Thursday 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m. – Tuesday,
8 a.m. – 7 p.m. – Friday, 
8 a.m. to noon

7/20/23, 7/27/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF HEARING
Case No. 
2023-17

Notice is hereby given 
in accordance with the 
Massachusetts Zoning 
Act, Chapter 40A that a 
Regular Meeting of the 
Chelsea Zoning Board of 
Appeals will be held on:
Tuesday, August 8, 2023
Chelsea City Hall – 500 
Broadway – City Council 
Chambers, 3rd Floor
6:00 p.m.
With reference to the 
application of:
Juan Gallego
For Special Permit and 
Variance seeking approv-
al to legally combine 
three lots at the be-
low-referenced addresses 
and for the construction 
of a twelve dwelling unit 
structure which does 
not meet the minimum 
requirements for open 
space, side yard setback, 
and off-street parking at 
the premises known as:
208 – 210 – 212 Cherry 
Street
A copy of the application 
and petition is available 
for review at: 
City Clerk’s Office during 
normal business hours:  
Monday, Wednesday and 
Thursday 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m. – Tuesday,
8 a.m. – 7 p.m. – Friday, 
8 a.m. to noon

7/20/23, 7/27/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF HEARING
Case No. 
2023-18

Notice is hereby given 
in accordance with the 
Massachusetts Zoning 
Act, Chapter 40A that a 
Regular Meeting of the 
Chelsea Zoning Board of 
Appeals will be held on:
Tuesday, August 8, 2023
Chelsea City Hall – 500 
Broadway – City Council 
Chambers, 3rd Floor
6:00 p.m.
With reference to the 
application of:
Robert Collins
For Special Permit 
seeking approval for a 
Driveway Opening Permit 
which does not meet the 
requirement for front 
yard setback at the prem-
ises known as:
65 Summit Avenue
A copy of the application 
and petition is available 
for review at: 
City Clerk’s Office during 
normal business hours:  
Monday, Wednesday and 
Thursday 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m. – Tuesday,
8 a.m. – 7 p.m. – Friday, 
8 a.m. to noon

7/20/23, 7/27/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF HEARING
Case No. 2023-19

Notice is hereby given 
in accordance with the 
Massachusetts Zoning 
Act, Chapter 40A that a 
Regular Meeting of the 
Chelsea Zoning Board of 
Appeals will be held on:
Tuesday, August 8, 2023
Chelsea City Hall – 500 
Broadway – City Council 
Chambers, 3rd Floor
6:00 p.m.
With reference to the 
application of:
Clayton Ferraz
For Special Permit and 
Variance seeking approv-
al for the construction 
of a two family dwelling 
within an existing 
open lot which does 
not meet the minimum 

requirements lot size and 
off-street parking at the 
premises known as:
78 Englewood Avenue
A copy of the application 
and petition is available 
for review at: 
City Clerk’s Office during 
normal business hours:  
Monday, Wednesday and 
Thursday 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m. – Tuesday,
8 a.m. – 7 p.m. – Friday, 
8 a.m. to noon

7/20/23, 7/27/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE
THE COMMONWEALTH 
OF MASSACHUSETTS

LAND COURT
DEPARTMENT OF T
HE TRIAL COURT
Docket Number: 
23 SM 002786

ORDER OF NOTICE
To:
Charles J. Antzak Jr.; 
William J. Regan
and to all persons 
entitled to the benefit of 
the Servicemembers Civil 
Relief Act, 50 U.S.C. c. 50 
§3901 (et seq):
Specialized Loan Servic-
ing LLC
claiming to have an 
interest in a Mortgage 
covering real property 
in Chelsea, numbered 
4 Hooper Street, given 
by Charles J. Antzak 
Jr., William J. Regan to 
Union Capital Mortgage 
Business Trust, dated 
September 2, 2005, and 
recorded in the Suffolk 
County Registry of Deeds 
in Book 38004, Page 
170, as modified by a 
certain modification 
agreement dated August 
5, 2022, and recorded 
with said Suffolk County 
Registry of Deeds in 
Book 68355, Page 298, 
and now held by the 
Plaintiff by assignment, 
has/have filed with 
this court a complaint 
for determination of 
Defendant’s/Defendants’ 
Servicemembers status.
If you now are, or 
recently have been, in 
the active military service 
of the United States of 
America, then you may 
be entitled to the benefits 
of the Servicemembers 
Civil Relief Act.  If you 
object to a foreclosure 
of the above-mentioned 
property on that basis, 
then you or your attor-

ney must file a written 
appearance and answer 
in this court at Three 
Pemberton Square, 
Boston, MA 02108 on or 
before August 28, 2023, 
or you may lose the 
opportunity to challenge 
the foreclosure on the 
ground of noncompliance 
with the Act. 
Witness, Gordon H. Piper, 
Chief Justice of this Court 
on July 14, 2023.
Attest: 
Deborah J. Patterson
Recorder
23939

7/20/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

(LEGAL NOTICE)
CITY OF CHELSEA 

INVITATION FOR BIDS
City-Wide Cross Connec-
tion Survey
The City of Chelsea, 
Massachusetts, through 
its Chief Procurement 
Officer, is seeking sealed 
bids for all labor and 
materials for “City-
Wide Cross Connection 
Survey”.  
Invitation for Bids will be 
available on or after July 
20, 2023 by contacting 
Dragica Ivanis, Chief 
Procurement Officer at 
divanis@chelseama.gov 
or by visiting the City’s 
website at https://www.
chelseama.gov/depart-
ments/purchasing/
current_bids___solici-
tations.php.  
Bids must be sealed and 
clearly marked “City-
Wide Cross Connection 
Survey” and submitted 
to the Office of the Chief 
Procurement Officer 
no later than 10:00AM 
on Thursday, August 3, 
2023.
Each bid must be accom-
panied by a certified 
check, issued by a 
responsible bank or trust 
company.  Or a bid bond 
duly executed by the 
bidder as principal and 
having as surety thereon 
a surety company ap-
proved by the City, all in 
the amount of 5% of the 
bid payable to the “City 
of Chelsea.”
The City of Chelsea re-
serves the right to accept 

any proposal, to reject 
any or all proposals and 
to waive minor irregular-
ities and/or formalities 
as it deems to be in the 
best interest of the City.
In accordance with our 
Minority Business Enter-
prise Plan, we are invit-
ing all qualified women 
and minority business 
firms to respond.
The City of Chelsea is 
an Equal Opportunity 
Employer.
This Invitation for Bids is 
in accordance with M.G.L. 
Chapter 30, 39M.
Dragica Ivanis
Chief Procurement Officer

7/20/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE
Commonwealth of

Massachusetts
The Trial Court

Probate and Family
Court 

Suffolk Probate
And Family Court

24 New Chardon St.
Boston,  MA 02114
DIVORCE SUMMONS
BY PUBLICATION 
AND MAILING
Docket No.
SU23D1198DR
Kelyn Gonzalez
De La Cruz
VS.
Albert Joel
De La Cruz
To the Defendant:
The Plaintiff has filed a 
Complaint for Divorce 
requesting that the Court 
grant a divorce for Irre-
trievable Breakdown.
The Complaint is on file 
at the Court.
An Automatic Restraining 
Order has been entered 
in this matter preventing 
you from taking any 
action which would nega-
tively impact the current 
financial status of either 
party. SEE Supplemental 
Probate Court Rule 411.
You are hereby sum-
moned and required 
to serve upon: Kelyn 
Gonzalez De La Cruz, 
232 Walnut St. Apt. 1, 
Chelsea, MA 02150 your 
answer, if any, on or 
before 08/17/2023. 
If you fail to do so, the 
court will proceed to the 
hearing and adjudication 
of this action. You are 
also required to file a 
copy of your answer, if 
any, in the office of the 

Register of this Court.
WITNESS, Hon. Brian J. 
Dunn, First Justice of this 
Court.
Date:  July 11, 2023
Vincent Procopio
Register of Probate

7/20/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

(LEGAL NOTICE)
CITY OF CHELSEA 

INVITATION FOR BIDS
ORDINARY AND 

EMERGENCY REPAIRS 
ON THE CITY’S WATER, 

SEWER, AND DRAIN 
SYSTEMS

The City of Chelsea, 
Massachusetts, through 
its Chief Procurement 
Officer, is seeking sealed 
bids for all labor and ma-
terials for “Ordinary and 
Emergency Repairs on 
the City’s Water, Sewer, 
and Drain Systems”.  
Invitation for Bids will be 
available on or after July 
20, 2023 by contacting 
Dragica Ivanis, Chief 
Procurement Officer at 
divanis@chelseama.gov 
or by visiting the City’s 
website at https://www.
chelseama.gov/depart-
ments/purchasing/
current_bids___solici-
tations.php.  
Bids must be sealed and 
clearly marked “Ordi-
nary and Emergency 
Repairs on the City’s 
Water, Sewer, and Drain 
Systems” and submitted 
to the Office of the Chief 
Procurement Officer 
no later than 11:00AM 
on Thursday, August 3, 
2023.
Each bid must be accom-
panied by a certified 
check, issued by a 
responsible bank or trust 
company.  Or a bid bond 
duly executed by the 
bidder as principal and 
having as surety thereon 
a surety company ap-
proved by the City, all in 
the amount of 5% of the 
bid payable to the “City 
of Chelsea.”
The City of Chelsea re-
serves the right to accept 
any proposal, to reject 
any or all proposals and 
to waive minor irregular-
ities and/or formalities 
as it deems to be in the 
best interest of the City.
In accordance with our 
Minority Business Enter-

prise Plan, we are invit-
ing all qualified women 
and minority business 
firms to respond.
The City of Chelsea is 
an Equal Opportunity 
Employer.
This Invitation for Bids is 
in accordance with M.G.L. 
Chapter 30, 39M.
Dragica Ivanis
Chief Procurement Officer

7/20/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

LEGAL NOTICE
CITY OF CHELSEA
PUBLIC HEARING

TO ALL INTERESTED 
AGENCIES, GROUPS, AND 

PERSONS
The City of Chelsea’s 
Department of Housing 
and Community Develop-
ment will hold a Public 
Hearing on Thursday, 
July 27, 2023 at 6:00 
p.m., at Chelsea City 
Hall, 500 Broadway, 
Room 101 Conference 
Room, and Chelsea, MA 
02150. The purpose of 
this public meeting is to 
discuss the City’s request 
for a program and bud-
get amendment to the 
FY’2019 Community De-
velopment Block Grants 
(CDBG) funded First Time 
Homebuyer Program 
(FTHB).  This hearing 
is required to propose 
reprogramming unspent 
funding and updating 
program benchmarks.  
The program was allo-
cated as follows: FTHB 
(Activity 4A Program 
Delivery: $16,100) 
and (Activity 4D Other: 
$90,000). Funding was 
awarded through the 
CDBG Mini-Entitlement 
Program by the Depart-
ment of Housing and 
Community Develop-
ment, under Title I of the 
Housing and Community 
Development Act of 1974, 
as amended.   
The current program 
balance is as follows: 
FTHB (Activity 4A Pro-
gram Delivery: $5,367) 
and (Activity 4D Rehab 
Loans/Grants: $47,113) 
for a total of $52,480.  
The budget amendment 
requests to move the 
balance described to the 
following: FTHB (Activity 
4A Program Delivery: 
$5,367) to Economic 

Development (ED) (Activ-
ity 5A ED Administration) 
and FTHB (Activity 4D 
Rehab Loans/Grants: 
$47,113) to ED (Activity 
5N MicroEnterprise 
Assistance). 
Additionally, a program 
amendment would 
change the FTHB benefi-
ciaries from nine (9) to 
five (5). A new program, 
MicroEnterprise Technical 
Assistance (Activity 5N 
MicroEnterpirse Assis-
tance), will be added to 
aid local childcare small 
businesses, serving 15 
participants through the 
National Objective of 
Limited Clientele Benefit, 
defined as an activity 
in which at least 51% 
of participants are low 
and moderate income 
persons.  The proposed 
changes are necessary 
to facilitate the City’s 
COVID-19 economic 
development recovery, 
and spend funding within 
the allotted time period.  
Interested parties are 
welcome to attend and 
provide public input 
relative to the program 
and budget amendment 
process, or submit writ-
ten comments by July 28, 
2023 to Erica McCarthy, 
500 Broadway, Room 
101, Chelsea, MA 02150, 
or via email at emccar-
thy@chelseama.gov.
Erica McCarthy, Housing 
and Community Develop-
ment Grant Manager

7/13/23, 7/20/23
C

LEGAL NOTICE

Public Hearing: Tobacco 
Sale Violations 

The Chelsea Board of 
Health will hold an 
in-person public hearing 
at 5:30 pm on Tuesday, 
July 25, 2023 at The 
Williams School Building 
located at 180 Walnut 
Street, Chelsea MA, 
to consider fines and 
permit suspensions for 
the following tobacco 
permittees for allegedly 
selling flavored tobacco 
products:  Sabor Especial 
II, Vega Market, and 7 
Eleven (on 936 Broad-
way). To share comments 
please email famaya@
chelseama.gov.

7/20/23
C

LEGAL NOTICES

LANDSCAPING

1 col. x  
1 inch
$60.00

For 3 Months
($5 Per Week)

1 col. x  
1 inch
$60.00

For 3 Months
($5 Per Week)

PLASTERING

Chelsea'Chelsea's s Professional Professional 
Service DirectoryService Directory

2 col. x 1 inch
$120.00

For 3 Months
($10/wk)

PLEASE RECYCLE
 THIS NEWSPAPER

ROOFING

John J. Recca 
Painting

Interior/Exterior 
Commercial/Residential

Fully Insured 
Quality Work

Reasonable Rates   
Free Estimates

781-241-2454

PAINTING

REAL ESTATE

Nick 
D’Agostino
Professional 

Painter
Cell: 

617-270-3178
Fully Insured
Free Estimates

PLUMBING

CALL

Spring Clean Ups
CLOVERS 

LAWN CARE
• New Lawns Installed
•  Trees and Branches 
• Mulch & Hedges
• Mowing & Fertilizing
• Junk Removal

FREE ESTIMATES
Call Kevin

617-884-2143
cloverslawncare@gmail.com

AUGUSTA 
PLASTERING

Interior/Exterior
• Blueboard • Plastering
Jim 978-777-6611

Free Estimates
978-777-6611

Jim Costello
LAWN CARE
617-962-5621

Reasonable
rates

MASTER PLUMBER
LIC #10914 $75/HR

781-853-9108
ELEC. DRAIN CLEANING

EDWARD DILORENZO
NOT FIXED - NOT CHARGED

ELECTRICIAN

M
OONEY ELECTRIC LLC

Residential & 
Commercial

Fully Licensed & Insured

KEVIN MOONEY
781-799-1862

Millennium Real Estate
291 Ferry Street, 
Everett, MA 02149

Gina S Soldano REALTOR®
ABR®, AHWD, e-PRO®, GREEN, MRP®, PSA®, SFR®, SRES®, SRS®

Broker/Associate

Millennium Real Estate 
291 Ferry Street 
Everett, MA 02149

Gina S Soldano REALTOR®
ABR®, AHWD, e-PRO®, GREEN, MRP®, PSA®, SFR®, SRES®, SRS®

Broker/Associate

(857) 272-4270
Gina.Soldano@era.com 

gsoldanorealtor.com
(857) 272-4270

Gina.Soldano@era.com
gsoldanorealtor.com

LANDSCAPING

RAY’S LANDSCAPING GARDENING SERVICES
Mowing - Weeding

Trimming: Bushes Shrubs
Everywhere in Front & Back Yard

New Lawn, Patios, Concrete, Brick work
Call RAY — 781-526-1181 Free Estimates!

YARD
SALE
AD

Ads run Revere Journal - Chelsea Record  
Winthrop Sun Transcript - Lynn Journal

East Boston Times Free Press
Everett Independent - Charlestown Patriot Bridge

FREE sign available IN OFFICE 
with ad placement

 

25 WORDS 
FOR ONLY

$7000

Must be paid in advance 
Cash - Credit Card - Money Order

Call (781) 485-0588 
Deadline : Monday, 12 noon

PLACE YOUR

TODAY!
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Registration is now 
open for the 2023 Boston 
Marathon® Jimmy Fund 
Walk presented by Hyund-
ai. Scheduled for Sunday, 
October 1, funds raised 
from the Walk support all 
forms of adult and pediat-
ric patient care and cancer 
research at one of the na-
tion’s premier cancer cen-
ters, Dana-Farber Cancer 
Institute.  

The Details: 
The Jimmy Fund Walk 

is the only organized 
walk permitted on the 
famed Boston Marathon® 
course, and participants 
have the flexibility to 
choose from four distance 
options: 

• 5K walk (from Da-
na-Farber Cancer Insti-
tute’s Longwood Medical 
Campus) 

• 10K walk (from New-
ton) 

• Half Marathon walk 
(from Wellesley) 

• Marathon Walk (from 
Hopkinton)  

Whatever route walk-
ers choose, participants 
will be treated to 10 refu-
eling stations as well as 
poster-sized photographs 
of patients – Jimmy Fund 
Walk Heroes – displayed 

at each mile and half-mile 
marker as inspiration.  

All four routes of the 
Jimmy Fund Walk will 
culminate at the Jimmy 
Fund Walk Finish Line 
Powered by Schneider 
Electric. Due to construc-
tion in Copley Square, the 
Jimmy Fund Walk Finish 
Line location has been 
moved to the Fenway 
neighborhood for 2023. 
Walkers should know that 
distances may be slightly 
shorter as we finish the 
walk in front of Fenway 
Park. The finish line will 
include a celebration com-
plete with food, music, 
and a speaking program.  

If walkers wish to par-
ticipate a bit closer to 
home, the Jimmy Fund 
Walk has flexible oppor-
tunities. Participants can 
also join the event vir-
tually by “walking their 
way” from wherever they 
are most comfortable—in 
their neighborhood, on a 
favorite hiking trail, or on 
a treadmill at home. Virtu-
al programming and sup-
porting materials will be 
available.  

The 2023 Walk will be 
held during the Jimmy 
Fund’s 75th anniversary 

year and will aim to raise 
$9 million in the effort to 
prevent, treat, and defy 
cancer. 

The Jimmy Fund Walk 
has raised more than $167 
million for Dana-Farber 
Cancer in its 34-year histo-
ry, raising a record-break-
ing more than $8.8 mil-
lion in 2022. Funds raised 
from the Walk support all 
forms of adult and pediat-
ric patient care and cancer 
research at Dana-Farber 
Cancer Institute. The Bos-
ton Athletic Association 
has supported the Jimmy 
Fund Walk since 1989, 
and Hyundai has been the 
presenting sponsor for 
more than 20 years.  

Register as an individ-
ual walker, team member, 
or start a team! Take ad-
vantage of this unique op-
portunity and lead a group 
of your family, friends, or 
colleagues to the finish 
line. The Jimmy Fund can 
help you start a team, grow 
your fundraising, and defy 
cancer, together.  

To register for the Walk 
(#JimmyFundWalk) or 
to support a walker, visit 
www.JimmyFundWalk.
org or call (866) 531-
9255. Registrants can en-

ter the promo code NEWS 
for $5 off the registration 
fee. All registered walkers 
will receive a bib, medal, 
and a Jimmy Fund Walk 
T-shirt.  

The Jimmy Fund, cel-
ebrating its 75th anniver-
sary in 2023, is comprised 
of community-based fund-
raising events and other 
programs that, solely and 
directly, benefit Dana-Far-
ber Cancer Institute’s life-
saving mission to provide 
compassionate patient care 
and groundbreaking can-
cer research for children 
and adults.  The Jimmy 
Fund is an official chari-
ty of the Boston Red Sox, 
the Massachusetts Chiefs 
of Police Association, the 
Pan-Mass Challenge, and 
the Variety Children’s 
Charity of New England. 
Since 1948, the generosity 
of millions of people has 
helped the Jimmy Fund 
save countless lives and 
reduce the burden of can-
cer for patients and fami-
lies worldwide. Follow the 
Jimmy Fund on Facebook, 
Twitter and Instagram: @
TheJimmyFund.

Call for walkers: Register for the 35th Annual 
Boston Marathon Jimmy Fund Walk

To place a  memoriam 

in the Chelsea Record 

please call 781-485-0588

“Meeting the needs of the families we serve.” 

ANTHONY MEMORIAL -
FRANK A. WELSH & SONS 

FUNERAL HOME
Peter A. Zaksheski 

Type III Licensed Funeral Director

718 Broadway, Chelsea  –  617-889-2723  –  617-884-3259
www.ChelseaFuneralService.com

OBITUARIES

TORF FUNERAL
SERVICE

Pre-need planning with our 
price protection guarantee. 

Arrangements made at our  
facility or in the comfort of  

your own home
4 generations of  the Torf  Tradition:

Deborah Torf  Golden    Amy Torf  Golden
Hyman J. Torf  (1903-2000)

M.L. Torf  (1867-1940)
Richard A. Pruneau

(617) 889-2900
(800)428-7161

www.torffuneralservice.com

OBITUARIES
All obituaries and death 

notices will be at a cost of 
$150.00 per paper. 

Includes photo.No word Limit. 
Please send to 

obits@reverejournal.com
or call 781-485-0588

• Revere • Everett • Winthrop • Lynn • East Boston • Chelsea • Charlestown 

Independent Newspaper Group

Classified
More Than 100,000 Readers Each Week7 Communities

Classified REaL EstatE
Sales • Rentals
Land • Commercial
RECRuItmENt
Professional • Medical
General • Services

• Auto Sales • Yard Sales
• Miscellaneous

781-485-0588
Fax: 781-485-1403

Ext 102 
E-mail Your ad to:

class@reverejournal.comWinthrop
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HELP WANTED PCA
Personal Care Attendant
EVERETT -  HABLA ESPAÑOL 
Personal Care Attendant needed 

Fridays 3-7pm, Sat. & Sun. 
8am-2pm
Please call Susan 617-389-6190
7/5

HELP WANTED PCA

Do You Want To 
Sell Your Home?

Our Advertisers 
have clients 

waiting to buy!
List your property with one of the fine
realtors who advertise regularly in the...

R E C O R D

O
ur

Readers Are

Chelsea
Published by the Independent Newspaper Group

Our Friends

SO
LD

Carafa Family 
Funeral 

Home Inc.
389 Washington Ave.

Chelsea
617-884-4188

Amy C-Almas
William R. Carafa - 
Funeral Directors

carafafuneralhome.com

YARD
SALE

Ads run Revere Journal - Chelsea Record  
Winthrop Sun Transcript - Lynn Journal

East Boston Times Free Press
Everett Independent - Charlestown Patriot Bridge

REVERE

 

25 WORDS 
FOR ONLY

$7000

Must be paid in advance 
Cash - Credit Card - Money Order

Call (781) 485-0588 
Deadline : Monday, 12 noon

July 23
9 am -2pm

YARD SALE
36 Derby Rd, 

Multi Family- A/C, clothes, 
house hold items, 

toys & more

James T. Winam, Jr., a 
longtime resident of Mal-
den and formerly of Chel-
sea, passed away unex-
pectedly while at work on 
Wednesday, July 12.  He 
was 56-years-old. 

Born and raised in Chel-
sea, a beloved son of the 
late James T., Sr., and Gail 
(Welsh) Winam, James 
attended Chelsea schools 
and was a graduate of 
Chelsea High School.  He 
worked as a medical and 
mail courier for Massa-
chusetts General Hospital 
for the past 26 years.  

He was the beloved 
companion of 40 years of 
Carmen S. Garcia.

In his lifetime, Jimmy 
enjoyed attending music 
concerts and traveling 
with Carmen, taking many 
road-trips to Canada, New 
Hampshire, and other des-
tinations.

In addition to his par-
ents, Jimmy was also 
predeceased by his sister, 
Jennifer A. Winam. He is 
survived by his beloved, 
Carmen S. Garcia of Mal-
den, his dear brothers: 

John Winam and his com-
panion, Laura Fontanez, 
and Christopher Winam, 
all of Chelsea.  He was the 
cherished uncle of Justin 
Winam, Christopher Wi-
nam, Jr., Jessica, Jennifer, 
Julia, and Joanna Agosti-
ni, all of Chelsea.

Funeral arrangements 
were entrusted to the 
Welsh Funeral Home, 718 
Broadway, Chelsea.   In-
terment was at Woodlawn 
Cemetery,

For online guest book 
or to send expressions of 
sympathy, please visit: 
www.WelshFH.com.

James T. Winam Jr.
December 29, 1966 – July 12, 2023

DiGregorio Family owned + operated
tom digregorio • john digregorio  head mechanic paul florio

 Broadway  Broadway 
MotorsMotors

Free Estimates and Quotes Online!
john@broadway-motors.com

FULL SERVICE FULL SERVICE 
INSPECTION INSPECTION 

STATIONSTATION

OPEN MON - FRI   \  88 BROADWAY REVERE  \ BROADWAYMOTORSREVERE.COM

Call to schedule service
781-284-4675

SPRING ROAD TRIPSPRING ROAD TRIP
Get your car ready!Get your car ready!

Oils & Fluids • Breaks Oils & Fluids • Breaks 
Tires • StickersTires • Stickers
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